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Making “self-reliance” as
the new “mantra”  in the

word “changed” by the
unprecedented pandemic,
Prime Minister Narendra Modi
on Tuesday announced a �20
lakh crore economic package
for what he called “Mission
Self-Reliant India” to tide over
the coronavirus crisis.

In his address to the nation,
Modi said the lockdown-4 in
the country post-May 17 would
be rolled-out with “new rules
and colour and inputs given by
the States before May 18”. 

“We will fight and move
forward,” said Modi, adding
that India should see the crisis
as an opportunity to emerge
taller from the situation pre-
senting itself globally.

“Corona will be with us for
a long time but our lives can-
not revolve around corona.
We will wear masks, we will fol-
low doh gaj doori (six-feet dis-
tance), but we won’t let our
focus stray,” he stressed, indi-
cating major relaxations after
May 17.

Announcing special pack-

age of �20 lakh crore (which
includes the earlier ones), Modi
said it would have something
for all sections and aim at
strengthening infrastructure,
modernisation of technology
and reforms in laws.  

He said the economic
package would be detailed by
Union Finance Minister
Nirmala Sitaraman on

Wednesday. The special eco-
nomic package would be the
main component of “Atma-
Nirbhar Bharat”, he said.

“This package is for
migrants and farmers who
work for the nation day and
night, no matter the circum-
stances,” he said.

“The package will focus on
land, labour, liquidity and law;

it will help small business,
labourers and farmers. This will
focus on the well-being of
migrant workers too,” the PM
said.

He said now onwards
“swadeshi” would be given key
importance saying “be vocal for
local and buy local products
and publicise it”, he said and
give reference to the popular-

ity of ‘Khadi’.
He said “Make in India”

need to be brought to the cen-
tre-stage and pointed as how
coronavirus prompted large-
scale production of Personal
Protection Equipment (PPE)
and N 95 Masks which India
did not manufactured earlier. 

“Today everyday we are
producing two lakh PPEs and
two lakh masks. We converted
crisis into an opportunity,”
Modi maintained.

He said, “A virus has rav-
aged the world, we have never
seen or heard a crisis like this.”

The only way for India to
triumph over the crisis was to
“strengthen our resolve so that
our resolve is even greater
than this crisis”, he said.

The PM said India must
realise its potential as the lead
player in the 21st century by
focusing on its self-reliance.

He listed what he called
five pillars for self-reliance:
“Economy with potential for
quantum jump, infrastructure,
technology-driven system,
demography and an intelli-
gence-driven supply system.” 

The PM noted that sever-

al experts and scientists have
said the virus is going to be part
of our lives for a long time. But,
it is also important to ensure
that our life does-not revolve
only around it. He exhorted
people to work towards their
targets while taking precautions
like wearing masks and main-
taining “do gaz doori”.

On the fourth stage of
lockdown, he said its contours
will be completely different
from those seen yet.
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Situation remains tense in
Ladakh even after stand-off

including fisticuffs on May 5-
6 ended with the Indian and
Chinese Armies now main-
taining vigil by shifting some
distance away from each other.
The face-off last even saw the
Indian SU-30s flying sorties
near the site when the Chinese
deployed helicopters on their
side of the Line of Actual
Control (LAC).  However, both
the sides did not breach the air-
space.

The two Armies came face
to face on May 5-6 at a place
called ‘Finger 5’ at the Pangong
Tso Lake and in the ensuing
stand-off blows were
exchanged resulting to injuries
suffered by some officers and
soldiers.

The matter was resolved at
the local level and the soldiers
backed off from each other and
are now some distance from
the site, sources said here on
Tuesday. 

Initially, there were about
a total of 250 soldiers involved
in the face-off. The Chinese
have now rushed more troops
and their strength is over 2,000,
sources said. The Indian side
also responded by strengthen-
ing its force level though the

army says it has not done so. It
also said, “There is no contin-
uing face-off at the Pangong
Tso Lake.” Incidentally, this
spot on the lake saw stone pelt-
ing and fist fights between the
two armies in 2017 and 2019.

Maintaining that incidents
of military face-off and aggres-
sive behaviour occur on the
LAC, the Army said on
Tuesday patrols disengage after
local level interaction and dia-
logue. “Temporary and short
duration face-offs occur as
boundary is not resolved.
Troops resolve such incidents
mutually as per established
protocols,” they said in
response to reports of an ongo-
ing standoff at the site.

This reaction came in the
backdrop of two incidents of
face-off between troops of
India and China last week
which resulted in injuries to
several soldiers on both sides
after scuffle. The first incident
occurred on May 5 near
Pangong Tso, Eastern Ladakh
while the second face-off
occurred on May 9 at Naku La,
a mountain pass at height of
15,000 feet, in Sikkim. 

Continued on Page 2
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Coronavirus may have
claimed 2,414 deaths so far,

but 418 people have died in
accidents or committed suicide
with causes directly linked to
the pandemic. Majority of
them are migrant workers
attempting to return home, or
those who committed suicide
due to loss of jobs or in fear of
infection of coronavirus. 

Of the 418 deaths, 83
deaths occurred due to suicides
for reasons such as fear of infec-
tion, alcohol withdrawal symp-
toms and due to loss of job.

The number may be much
higher as many cases in remote
areas went unreported. A
migrant worker died on board

a Pune-Prayagraj Shramik
Special train on Monday. The
deceased identified as Akhilesh
Kumar was returning to his
hometown in Ghonda, Uttar
Pradesh.

In another incident, four
migrants, including a woman
and her daughter, have died in

separate accidents in Haryana
and UP when they were return-
ing to their hometown on
Monday. In another tragedy, six
migrants have been killed in
road accident in Ramgrah and
Chatra in Jharkhand on
Monday.

Continued on Page 2
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Fifty-one days into the
nationwide lockdown,

States across the country con-
tinue to report new Covid
cases with Tuesday seeing the
addition of 3,474 new cases and
120 deaths. The total count of
cases stood at 74,243. 

Maharashtra again came in
with 1,000 plus cases for the
seventh straight day while
Tamil Nadu witnessed 716
cases after reporting over 800
cases a day ago. Maharashtra
tally of confirmed cases stood
at 24,024.

The number of Covid-19

related deaths rose to 2,412 as
120 people passed away in last
24 hours till Tuesday 11 pm.
Maharashtra confirmed 53
deaths on Tuesday, taking the
total death toll to 921. Gujarat
saw 24 deaths on Tuesday, tak-
ing total to 527 deaths.

On a brighter side, nearly

31 per cent coronavirus
patients were recovered from
the disease. Union Health
Minister Dr Harsh Vardhan
said that while the doubling
time in the past 14 days was
10.9, it has improved to 12.2 in
the last three days.

Continued on Page 2
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Air India sealed its head-
quarters in Delhi for two

days after an employee tested
positive for the novel coron-
avirus. This came a day after
seven employees of Air India,
including five pilots and two
engineers, who had tested pos-
itive for coronavirus, tested
negative in second rounds of
tests. 

Last month, the same pro-
tocol was seen at the Aviation
Ministry HQ at Delhi’s Rajiv
Gandhi Bhavan.

According to officials, the
employee, posted at the
Gurudwara Rakabganj Road
building, had attended office on
Budh Poornima holiday last
Thursday. The employee was
diagnosed with coronavirus
infection through an RT-PCR
test done at a private lab in New
Delhi on May 10.

As per established protocol,
the Airlines House was closed
and sealed for two days-
Tuesday and Wednesday. 

In a statement, AI said,
“One of the employees attend-
ing office at Airlines House has
tested positive for Covid-19. As
Air India accords top priority
to safety and well-being of its
employees, the building will be
closed for sanitisation adhering
to protocol. All support is
being extended to the employ-
ee concerned.”

����� 27%�"789!

The Ministry of Civil
Aviation on Tuesday

released the details of the sec-
ond phase of the “Vande Bharat
Mission” from May 16 to May
22 to repatriate Indians strand-
ed abroad across 31 countries.
Around 149 flights, including
feeder flights, will be deployed
in the operation. The second
phase of the repatriation exer-
cise is much bigger in scale
with flights being deployed to
Ukraine, Russia, Europe and
several other South East Asian
countries as well. The highest
number of repatriation flights
would be flying to the USA.

The data released by the
Ministry says 31 flights of Air
India and Air India Express
under Vande Bharat Mission
have brought back 6,037
Indians from 12 countries since
May 7. 

Meanwhile, the decision
to resumption of domestic
flights is not yet taken but the

Ministry has come out with a
detailed draft of SOP (standard
operating procedure) for
resuming the flight services and
handed over to all stakeholders
in the aviation business, includ-
ing airlines and airport opera-
tors and sought their feedback
by the weekend.

Continued on Page 2
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Nearly 50 per cent prisoners
incarcerated in  jails across

Maharashtra will be released.
A high-powered committee
appointed by the Maharashtra
Government has decided to
temporarily release them to
decongest jails across the state
in the wake of the Covid-19
pandemic.

The committee, compris-
ing Bombay High Court Justice
AA Sayed, Additional Chief
Secretary of State Home
department Sanjay Chahande
and Maharashtra Director
General Prisons SN Pandey,
was set up after the Supreme
Court in March called for
decongestion of prisons across
the country due to the coron-
avirus outbreak.

The committee took a deci-
sion on Monday to release
around 50 per cent of the pris-
oners from jails across the
State on temporary bail or

parole. It has, however, not
specified any time frame for the
prison authorities to release
these prisoners. 

“This would substantially
decongest the prisons and
about 50 per cent of prisoners
out of the prison population of
35,239 are now expected to be
released, the committee said.
The committee’s decision
comes after over 100 inmates
and staff members of the
Arthur Road Jail in central
Mumbai tested corona positive.

Continued on Page 2
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Over 1.5 lakh passengers
have booked tickets to

travel on the 15 pairs of special
trains to be operated over the
next seven days, the railways
said on Tuesday.

While three trains depart-
ed from the national capital on
Tuesday, five started their jour-
neys towards it. Around 8,000
passengers travelled on these
eight trains that marked the
resumption of passenger rail
services since they were dis-
rupted on March 25 due to the
lockdown.

The bookings for these
special trains began at 6 pm on

Monday. So far, 90,331 book-
ings (PNRs) have been gener-
ated for the next seven days, the
railways said, adding that
1,69,039 passengers will travel
against these bookings. 

The railways issued guide-
lines on Monday for 15 special
trains, which will be operated
from Tuesday, asking the pas-
sengers to carry their own
food and linen, and arrive at
the stations at least 90 minutes
before departure for a health
screening.

On Tuesday, the national
transporter said installing the
Aarogya Setu mobile app was
mandatory for the passengers.

Continued on Page 2
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In a first of its kind initiative
in the country, the Railways

and Postal department in
Kerala have entered into a tie-
up for door delivery and pick
up of parcels to help people
during the lockdown from
Tuesday.

The Thiruvananthapuram
division of Southern Railways
and Department of Posts,
Kerala circle, came together for
the initiative.

Continued on Page 2

Ahmedabad: The Gujarat
High Court on Tuesday
declared State Minister
Bhupendrasinh Chudasama’s
election in 2017 as void.

The returning officer was
“hand in gloves” with the BJP
leader and postal ballots were
rejected illegally, it said.

Congress candidate
Ashwin Rathod had challenged
his BJP rival’s victory from
Dholka constituency by a mar-
gin of mere 327 votes.

Justice Paresh Upadhyay
rejected Chudasama’s request
for a stay so that he could file
an appeal. 

Detailed report on P2
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In a relief to tipplers in
Mumbai, Pune and other

cities in the State, the
Maharashtra Government has
permitted door delivery of
types of Indian Made Foreign
Liquors (IMFL) to consumers
holding valid permits from
Thursday beginning 10 am.

Having stopped sale of
liquor in wine shops in
Mumbai, Pune and other cities
two days after it re-opened the

shops on May 4 in the wake of
uncontrollable crowds outside
the liquor shops, the State
Government has now tweaked
the liquor sale policy to permit
delivery of types of liquor to
“liquor permit holders” on
their doorsteps.

Among other things, the
order issued by State Prinicipal
Secretary (Excise) Valsa Nair-
Singh, allows licensed wine
shops to deliver IMFL on the
doorsteps.

Continued on Page 2
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Reacting to the Prime
Minister Narendra Modi's

announcement of a mega eco-
nomic package, Congress said
Modi's speech is just to give the
country and media a headline
without having any concrete
vision of post lockdown. 

"What you said today gives
the country and the media a
headline.

When the “blank page” is
filled with “Heartfelt Help of
People”, the Nation & Congress
Party will respond," Congress
said in a statement.

Congress chief spokesman
Randeep Surjewala sought clar-
ifications from PM on the
mammoth heart breaking
human tragedy of migrant
workers walking back home
needed compassion, care &
safe return.

"India is deeply disap-
pointed by your utter lack of
empathy, sensitivity & failure
to address the woes of millions
of migrant workers,"
Surjewala said in a tweet mes-
sage soon after the Modi's

speech was over. 
Congress has been attack-

ing the Centre alleging that it
has failed to meet and tackle
the corona related pandemic
issues and the lockdown that
has put the country into a com-
plete halt. 

Before the PMs speech,
former Union Minister Kapil
Sibal had questioned the silence
of Modi on the apathy of
migrants and labourers facing
hardships during the lock-
down period.

"The government has no
concrete plan and people of all
walks of life have been suffer-
ing and the government
remains mute spectator," Sibal
said addressing a video Press
conference. 

He also sought to know
whether the Centre has a
National Plan on Covid-19. 

Sibal also asked Prime
Minister Narendra Modi to
expel Gujarat minister
Bhupendrasinh Chudasama
from the BJP after his 2017
election was declared void by
the High Court on grounds of
malpractice and manipulation.
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Ahmedabad: The Gujarat
High Court on Tuesday
declared State Minister
Bhupendrasinh Chudasama's
election in 2017 as void on the
grounds of malpractices and
manipulation.

The returning officer was
"hand in gloves" with the BJP
leader and postal ballots were
rejected illegally, it said.

Congress candidate
Ashwin Rathod had challenged
his BJP rival's victory from
Dholka constituency by a mar-
gin of mere 327 votes in the
2017 Gujarat Assembly polls.

Justice Paresh Upadhyay
also rejected Chudasama's
request for a stay so that he
could file an appeal.

The High Court held that
Returning Officer Dhaval Jani
"illegally rejected" 429 postal
ballots during the counting of
votes, while the victory margin
was only 327.

The procedure adopted

for counting of votes was
"against the orders of the
Election Commission of India
(EC)" and illegal, Justice
Upadhyay said.

Further, Chudasama
indulged in "corrupt practice"
under section 123 (7) of the
Representation of the People
Act, 1951, and was "hand-in-
gloves with the then returning
officer Dhaval Jani", the judge
said.

All three facts materially
affected the outcome of the
election, it said, declaring it as
void.

At the same time, the court
also rejected petitioner
Rathod's prayer that he be
declared as elected from the
constituency.

Rejecting Chudasama's
request for a stay to the order,
the court said an election "can-
not be  permitted to hold the
field any further" where 429
postal ballots were excluded

from counting "behind every-
body's back, including the
Observer nominated by the
Election Commission," and
election record "systematical-
ly manipulated" to conceal
this fact.

The RO defied relevant
orders and instructions of the
EC, including mandatory
instructions regarding the pro-
cedure of counting of votes,
announcement of result and
preparation of Final Result
Sheet `Form 20' to conceal this,
the court said.

Chudasama is currently
the minister for education,
law and justice, legislative and
parliamentary affairs and some
other departments in the Vijay
Rupani government.

Deputy Chief Minister
Nitin Patel said the decision
will be challenged in the
Supreme Court.

"The order of the Gujarat
High Court is shocking for all

of us. The order to cancel
election of Bhupendrasinhji is
sad news. Naturally,
Bhupendrasinhji is getting
legal advice regarding the order
and steps are being taken to
appeal against it in the
Supreme Court.

"We are confident of get-
ting justice and stay on this
order," he said.

State Congress president
Amit Chavda said Chudasama
won by misuse of power and
manipulation of government
officials, but the court's order
showed that that such inter-
ference in the election process
will not be tolerated.

"This is a victory of truth
and defeat of the manner in
which the BJP misuses power
and government officers for its
gains. Congress candidate had
opposed this election saying
votes were rejected because
they were in his favour.

"But the BJP candidate

was somehow declared victo-
rious illegally. After more than
two years, the High Court
finally rejected
Bhupendrasinhji's election,

and this clearly showed that the
BJP government has always
misused power and govern-
ment officials for its own
gains," Chavda said. PTI
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The Election Commission
has set up three-member

Committee to examine details
of judgement of High Court in
election petition concerning
Dholka Assembly
Constituency in Gujarat.

Chief Election
Commissioner Sunil Arora
has directed that a three mem-
ber committee will be headed
by Umesh Sinha, Secretary
General & consisting of two

officers, Mr Chandra Bhushan
Kumar, Depty Election
Commissionr & Director Law
as members will examine the
details and present before the
Commission. According to
EC, in this matter, on behest
of the Commission, direction
had already been conveyed to
the State Government of
Gujarat to initiate disciplinary
action against the then
Returning Officer Mr Dhaval
Jani, Deputy Collector. The
proceedings are underway.
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There was altercation between

troops in both the incidents. Both the
incidents were resolved locally, the
army said.

On Indian SU-30s flying sorties
near the site in Ladakh, sources said the
Chinese People’s Liberation Army
(PLA) helicopters came close to the bor-
der during the face off but there was no
air space violation on either side.
While reports said the SU-30s also
responded and flew towards the site,
sources said the jets were on routine fly-
ing exercise in the area that day and
were not scrambled in response to the
Chinese helicopters.

As per existing agreements between
India and China, operation of fighter
aircraft and armed helicopters is
restricted to a distance from the LAC.
According to the ‘Agreement on
Maintenance of Peace and Tranquility
along the LAC in India-China Border
Area’ of 1996, “combat aircraft (to
include fighter, bomber, reconnais-
sance, military trainer, armed helicopter
and other armed aircraft) shall not fly
within 10km of the LAC.”

From Page 1
Tens of thousands of

migrant workers, who turned
jobless by the lockdown since
late March, have been walking,
cycling or hitching rides, des-
perate to reach home despite a
ban on public transport or
interstate movement. Many
migrants continue to do so
despite special trains arranged
for them, finding the tickets too
expensive and the paperwork
too arduous.

In another incident, a
migrant worker from Bihar
was killed and another injured
after being hit by a speeding car
in Haryana. A fourth migrant,
cycling home, was killed on
Monday night in Rae Bareli.

Two more migrants were
killed on Monday on their way
home to Uttar Pradesh from
Telangana after a truck they
had taken a ride in for a break
from walking overturned in
Gorakhpur district. In anoth-
er tragedy, six workers on their
way to UP were killed in
Madhya Pradesh when a truck
overturned.

On May 9, 11 migrant
workers died and 14 others

injured in separate incidents
like fatigue due to walking a
long distance and a road acci-
dent in four districts in Madhya
Pradesh. The deaths were
reported from Narsinghpur,
Barwani, Sagar and Shajapur
districts. 

Almost all the deceased
were travelling to Uttar Pradesh
either from Maharashtra,
Hyderabad or Karnataka amid
the lockdown.

Before that, 16 migrants
walking along railway tracks to
avoid the highway were run
over by a goods train in
Aurangabad. Exhausted, they
had fallen asleep on the tracks
thinking no trains were run-
ning. The migrant workers,
rendered jobless due to the
coronavirus lockdown, were
walking along the rail tracks
apparently to escape police
attention.

The plight of migrant
workers, who have been walk-
ing thousands of kilometres to
reach their hometowns amid
the coronavirus lockdown, is
heart-wrenching. 

The Pioneer has talked to
several migrants who said if

death were the only option, they
would rather die in their homes.

According to a research
report prepared DataMeet
Trust, as many as 418 people
died till May 11 in such cases.
According to this compilation,
18 people died on March 25
across India. This figure
reached to 186 on April 8. The
number of people died, has
touched 281 on April 22 while
on May 1, 340 people report-
ed to died.

On May 1, four migrants
died in road accidents in
Bhagalpur. On April 16, two
people committed suicide due
to harassment of coronavirus
outbreak in Dehradun. On
April 13, three people commit-
ted suicide due to lockdown.

According to their compi-
lation, on March 28, a few days
after the lockdown, eight
migrants returning home were
killed in a road accident in
Karnataka’s Raichur. On
March, 17 migrant labourers
and their family members -
including five children - have
lost their lives in the course of
their desperate efforts to return
home.

From Page 1
The railways operated eight trains on

Tuesday — three from New Delhi ter-
minating at Dibrugarh, Bengaluru and
Bilaspur, and one each 

from Howrah, Rajendra Nagar
(Patna), Bengaluru, Mumbai Central
and Ahmedabad which will terminate at
Delhi.

All special trains will only have air-
conditioned coaches.

Since the trains will be operated
amidst the ongoing nationwide lockdown,
only the passengers with confirmed e-
tickets will be allowed to enter the stations.

The fares of these trains will be equiv-
alent to that of the Rajdhani trains and
passengers can book tickets up to seven
days in advance. 

However, no RAC, wait-list ticket or
on-board booking by the ticket-checking
staff will be permitted, the railways said.

The national transporter had sus-
pended its passenger services over 50 days
back in view of the lockdown imposed to
check the spread of coronavirus.

From Page 1
The service has been start-

ed to mitigate the difficulties
being faced by customers in
sending and receiving parcels
through the railway network
during the lockdown period, a
railway release said.

It would cater to the grow-
ing number of customers using
the daily parcel trains between
Thiruvananthapuram Central
Kozhikode and
Thiruvananthapuram Central
Chennai Egmore.

Under this initiative, the
first of its kind in the country,
postal personnel will collect the
parcel from the consigners
premises and get them booked,
the release said.

The transshipment will be
through Railways from the
nearest railway station to the
destination railway station.

From there, the parcel will
again be collected and delivered
to the consignee at his doorstep
by the Department of Posts.

A minimum charge will be
collected from the customer
under Logistics Post levied by
Postal Department in addi-
tion to the charges levied by
Indian Railways, the release
said.

The service will be initial-
ly available at
Thiruvananthapuram, Kollam,
Kottayam, Ernakulam Town,
Aluva and Thrisur.

The Consigner may call the
Rail~Post dedicated phone
numbers land line  0471
2464425, Mobile  94479 57388;
96339 73640  in advance to

book the parcel or call 24/7
Railway Parcel Helpline
Number 91 95678 69381 for
assistance.

This door-to-door trans-
shipment facility would be
available till the lockdown is
over or for the next one month,
whichever is later.

Customers may avail of
the facility to transport their
items upto 3.5 tonnes as a sin-
gle shipment, the release said.

The Memorandum of
Understanding for the service
was signed by Dr Rajesh
Chandran, Senior Divisional
Commercial Manager,
Thiruvananthapuram Division
and Sayeed Rasheed, Director
of Postal Services, Kerala Circle
in the presence of Shirish
Kumar Sinha, Divisional
Railway Manager,
Thiruvananthapuram Division. 

From Page 1
Meanwhile, n an effort to

arrest the unabated spread of
Coronavirus in the metropo-
lis, Mumbai’s new Municipal
Commissioner Iqbal Singh
Chahal on Tuesday decen-
tralised the work among eight
IAS officers working in the
Covid-19 Task Force, 
including five Additional
Municipal Commissioners,
to monitor and execute the
pandemic-related activities
more effectively.

Departing from the style
of functioning of his prede-

cessor Praveen Pardeshi whom
he replaced last week, Chahal
appeared to be making opti-
mum use of all the eight IAS
officers who are part of the
Brihanmumbai Municipal
Corporation’s Covid-19 Task
Force, when he disturbed the
various specific works among
them. Significantly enough,
the BMC’s new Municipal
Commissioner came out with
the move to distribute work
among eight IAS officers on a
day when Mumbai recorded
28 more deaths and 426 new
infected cases, which took the
total number of deaths to 556
and positive cases to  a stag-
gering 14,781.

From Page 1
The order has

specified that the sale and
delivery of the liquors
would be allowed only in
the jurisdiction of the
licensed premises at the
specified day and timings,
provided the permit
holder has placed an order
for the same.

The wine shops would
have to ensure that the
liquor delivery boys use
face masks and sanitisers
regularly in view of the
Covid-19 pandemic.

However, the State
Government has made it
clear that this (doorstep
delivery) is only valid dur-
ing the lockdown period
and would be subject to
modifications or cancella-
tions at any time.

The move comes a
week after the Government
had ‘uncorked’ wine stores
and was aghast by the flood
of tipplers outside the shops
across the State, throwing all
norms of physical distanc-
ing to the winds.

From Page 1
According to the second

phase of Vande Bharat Mission,
out of the 149 flights, 13 flights
will come from the US, 11 from
the UAE, 10 from Canada, nine
each from Saudi Arabia and the
UK, eight each from Malaysia
and Oman, seven each from
Kazakhstan and Australia.

Six flights each will come
from Ukraine, Qatar, Indonesia
and Russia, five from the
Philippines, four each from
France, Singapore, Ireland and
Kyrgyzstan, three each from
Kuwait and Japan, two each
from Georgia, Germany,
Tajikistan, Bahrain and
Armenia, and one each from
Thailand, Italy, Nepal, Belarus,
Nigeria, and Bangladesh. In the
second phase, 31 flights will
come to Kerala, 22 to Delhi, 17
to Karnataka, 16 to Telangana,
14 to Gujarat, 12 to Rajasthan,
nine to Andhra Pradesh, seven
to Punjab, six each to Bihar and
Uttar Pradesh, three to Odisha,
two to Chandigarh, and one
each to Jammu and Kashmir,
Jaipur, Mumbai and Madhya
Pradesh.

The draft of SOP proposed
by the Civil Aviation Ministry
for passengers, airlines and
airport operators at a meeting
on Monday have done away
with the rule of keeping the
middle seats vacant in compli-
ance with social distancing
norms.

As per the draft, no cater-

ing for a flight duration of
under two hours and passen-
gers aged above 80 years not
allowed on flights when air pas-
sengers services. No cabin bag-
gage will be allowed while
some snacks, however, could
still be offered. Downloading
the Aarogya Setu app will be
mandatory for all the passen-
gers. Passenger ID checks will
also be not required so as to
minimise the crowd at termi-
nal gates.

The rules make it compul-
sory for all passengers to arrive
at the airport only after com-
pleting their web check-in at
home. The reporting time for
travellers at the airport is pro-
posed to be increased by two
hours. Only passengers whose
flights are scheduled to depart
in the next six hours will be
allowed inside the airports.

Cabin luggage will be dis-
allowed, and only one piece of
check-in baggage weighing less
than 20kg will be allowed per
passenger in the first phase of
resumed airline operations.

According to the draft
SOPs, only those with a “green
status” will be allowed to enter
the airport. Airlines have been
asked to open check-in coun-
ters three hours prior to depar-
ture time and close them 60 to
75 minutes prior to departure.
Boarding will commence an
hour prior to departure time
and the gates will close 20 min-
utes before.
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Maharashtra registered a
record 53 Covid-19 deaths

and 1,026 new infected cases on
Tuesday, even as an undeterred
Brihanmumbai Municipal
Corporation (BMC) started to
administer successfully a new
injection “Tociluzumab" to
coronavirus patients in four
leading hospitals in Mumbai.

The State health officials
were in shock as staggering 53
persons succumbed to Covid-19
in various parts of Maharshtra,
which incidentally the high-ever
day’s tally of fatalities in the state.

Of the deaths, Mumbai
accounted for 28 deaths, while
there were six deaths each in
Panvel town and Pune. Five
deaths were reported from
Jalgaon, while there  were three
deaths in Solapur, two in Thane
and one in Raigad district.

With the new 53 deaths and
1026 infected cases , the total
number of deaths mounted to
921 and infected cases to 24,427.
Similarly, the total number of

deaths in Mumbai rose to 556
and infected cases to 14947.    

Of 2,21,645 laboratory sam-
ples, 1,95,804 tested negative
while 24,427 samples tested
positive for coronavirus until
Tuesday. There are 1289 active
containment zones in the state
currently. Total 12,923 surveil-
lance squads worked on
Tuesday across the state and sur-
veillance of 54.92 lakh popula-
tion was done.

As many as 5125 patients
have been discharged till date
after full recovery. Currently,
2,81,655 people are in home
quarantine and 15,627 people
are in institutional quarantine.

Meanwhile, the BMC has
started using new medicine for
severe Covid patients success-
fully.  “To improve the condition
of the patients with severe
COVID disease, BMC-run
medical college hospitals like
Sion, Nair KEM and Seven
Hills have started using the
new drug "Injection
Tociluzumab",” the BMC bul-
letin said.

�������$
����@��������(
/(��9���"�3
'��������

 $%���	�
���������������
������������&�����'������

 �0���&�����������&�����
������������1 ��������***

1��"�!�(��
���
��$���
�$��#�%$777

������
777

1��$)����***
From Page 1

He added that the fatality rate is 3.2 per cent
and recovery rate is pegged at 31.74 per cent. He
also added that (as of yesterday) there are 2.37
per cent active Covid-19 patients in ICU, 0.41
per cent on ventilators and 1.82 per cent on oxy-
gen support. He also pointed out that testing
capacity has increased to 1, 00,000 tests per day
with 347 Government laboratories and 137 pri-
vate laboratories. Cumulatively, 17, 62,840 tests
have been done so far for COVID-19.

In Tamil Nadu, the coronavirus tally stood
at 8,002 as the State Government attributed
"aggressive testing" behind this sudden spike in
cases.

Delhi with 7619 confirmed cases was at
fourth position among the worst-hit States
while Rajasthan surged to 4056 total cases as 68
new cases were reported on Tuesday itself. 115
people have died in the State.

Madhya Pradesh too is witnessing high num-
ber of deaths at 225 while new cases have added
to tally of 3968. Similarly, for Uttar Pradesh, the
situation was grim with 3573 total cases and 83
fatalities. West Bengal too presented grim pic-
ture with 110 new Covid cases pushing the tally
to 2173 cases. Andhra Pradesh, Punjab, Jammu
and Kashmir , Bihar and Karnataka also report-
ed increase in number taking the total cases to
2051, 1914, 934, 830 and 925 respectively. More
than 4.1 million cases of Covid-19 were record-
ed worldwide, including at least 285,000 deaths.
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Mumbai: Filling up of a
detailed questionnaire related
to Covid-19, carrying no cabin
baggage, using Aarogya Setu
app and reaching airport at
least two hours before a flight
departure are among the sug-
gested requirements for air
passengers during the initial
phase after resumption of com-
mercial flights.

The civil aviation ministry
has come out with a draft
Standard Operating Procedure
(SOP) for restarting commer-
cial air passenger services in the
country, which remain sus-
pended since March 25 in the
wake of the lockdown to curb
spreading of coronavirus infec-
tions. "It is clarified that sug-
gestions were sought on a draft
discussion paper from airlines
and airports. The suggestions
have now been received. 

The final SOP is yet to be
issued," the ministry said in a
statement. PTI
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The Delhi Government’s
health department on

Tuesday issued the Standard
Operating Procedure (SOP)
for the screening of passengers
arriving in the national Capital
from outside in special trains
arranged for migrants by cen-
tral and state government both.

According to the SOP,
issued by the Health depart-
ment,  only asymptomatic per-
sons coming to the national
Capital would be allowed to go
home after ascertaining that
they are asymptomatic.

“Passengers coming to
Delhi by trains do not need to
be quarantined if they are
asymptomatic. The passengers
will be allowed to go home and
would be requested to down-
load Arogya Setu app if possi-
ble,” order read.

Meanwhile, The Indian
Railways resumed its services
( passenger) after 50 days
amidst coronavirus lockdown.
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Delhi Chief Minister Arvind
Kejriwal on Tuesday

sought suggestions from peo-
ple on lockdown relaxations
post May 17 and said his
Government will send a pro-
posal on the same lines to the
Centre on Thursday. 

“Received suggestions  will
also be discussed with doctors
and experts. Suggestions can be
sent by calling toll-free number
1,031, WhatsApp number
8800007722, or by sending
emails to delhicm.sugges-
tions@gmail.com by 5 pm on
May 13, Wednesday,” said
Kejriwal.

Kejriwal’s interaction on
'lockdown ease' came a day

after meetings of all states’
CMs with Prime Minister
Narendra Modi.

While the third phase of
the lockdown is ending on
May 17, Kejriwal
said,"Yesterday (May 11), the
Prime Minister discussed the
situation with all the chief
ministers of the country. After
the discussion, the PM asked
the states on the level of relax-
ations and restrictions that
each state wants. He said that
all states should send their
suggestions by 15th May and
the central government will
decide on the activities post
May 17 based on those sug-
gestions." 

“The PM has directed that
all states should submit their

proposal about the lockdown
post-May 17 by May 15. I
want to reach out to the peo-
ple of Delhi and I want your
suggestions regarding the
removal of lockdown,” said
Kejriwal,”The COVID-19
infection is indeed spreading

and full removal of lockdown
would not be a good idea. But
I want your suggestions on the
relaxation of lockdown, about
the tenure and gravity of the
relaxation, on the sectors that
should get the relaxation, and
whether the public transport
system should begin or
whether buses, autos, metros
ply. I also want your sugges-
tions on whether markets and
industrial areas should reopen.
If the relaxations come into
play, we have to maintain social
distancing, wear masks, and
follow all the other norms.
This is time to stop the spread
of COVID-19 but there is also
a need for staring the economic
activities." 

Sharing communication

numbers and email address
mentioned above, he said
,”There is no voting on which
suggestion has been received.
They are the ideas of the peo-
ple on what they feel about how
easy the relaxations should be
or what should be relaxed up to
what extent. He said that he will
also talk to doctors and experts
about the relaxations. Based on
the suggestions received from
the people and experts’ opin-
ions, the Delhi government
will prepare a recommendation
and send it to the Center by
May 15.

Addressing an online
media, Kejriwal paid condo-
lences to the family of MCD
contractual teacher Baikali who
lost her life due to Corona,

Kejriwal said, "She served her
food distribution duty for the
needy on 10th, 17th, and 18th
April. But, on April 24 she
could not come to the duty as
she was unwell. First, she was
admitted to the Ambedkar
Hospital, Rohini, and then to
RML hospital where she passed
away on May 4. May God give
strength to her family to face
this irreparable loss. We all are
proud of COVID warriors like
her. The Delhi government
will give an honorary com-
pensation amount of Rs 1 crore
to her family." 

Kejriwal also announced
that the Delhi government has
also decided to provide Rs
5,000 as financial assistance to
the construction laborers this

month as well. He said,
"Labourers are working at sev-
eral construction sites in Delhi.
The poor are the most affect-
ed by Corona. Last month, the
Delhi government had Rs. 5000
in the bank accounts of con-

struction workers as financial
assistance. This month, we will
be providing Rs. 5000 as finan-
cial assistance to them. Money
has been sent to some people's
accounts and those who are left
will also get it soon."
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The Narcotics Control
Bureau (NCB) has arrested

Delhi-based management
graduate for allegedly receiving
parcels of drugs from the US
amid the ongoing lockdown
imposed in the country to
contain the spread of Covid-19. 

According to The
Narcotics Control Bureau offi-
cials, they have seized five
parcels, containing 880 gms of
marijuana, including 420
tablets with hemp extract, from
the man identified by the cen-
tral anti-narcotics agency as L
Dhingra, a resident of Inder
Puri area in Delhi.

"The man is engaged in
construction material business
and he used to illegally import
drugs using the IDs of his ten-
ants and other people,said
Rajesh Nandan Srivastava, the
Deputy Director General, The
Narcotics Control Bureau

He alleged that the man
had a "contact" in Russia who
arranged the drug parcels from

the US to be sent to him in
India.

The man, who has com-
pleted BBA, has been arrested
under the NDPS Act. He had
"access to various drug con-
sumers who used to take drugs
from him", Deputy DG.

"Due to the lockdown,
drug traffickers are facing dif-
ficulty in sending across nar-
cotics and psychotropic sub-
stances. To circumvent the
logistic constrains due to lock-
down, possible means are being
explored by drug traffickers,"
he said.

Marijuana and hemp
extract are categorised for con-
trol under the provision of the
Narcotic Drugs and
Psychotropic Substances Act
(NDPS) but in many parts of
world, cannabis(marijuana) or
hemp products are legalised.

"The illegal users of this
drug in India have a tendency
to import these products from
various parts of world," a senior
The Narcotics Control Bureau
official.
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India’s largest carmaker
Maruti Suzuki India (MSI)

on Tuesday resumed produc-
tion at its Manesar plant, with
around 2,000 workers working
on a single shift basis.

This plant has been opened
after around 40 days of closure
in the wake of the nationwide
coronavirus lockdown.

Operations at both
Manesar and Gurugram, sec-
tor-18 plants facilities were
suspended since March 22.

The company had received
the approval of the local

administration on April 22 to
start production at the unit
with a limited number of
employees.

"Production has been start-
ed at the Manesar plant and the
first car was roll out on
Tuesday," Maruti Suzuki India
(MSI) Chairman R C Bhargava
said in a statement.

The Gurugram district
administration had allowed
the auto major to run the facil-
ity on a single shift basis while
fixing the total number of
employees at the plant at 4,696.

MSI's Manesar plant is
outside the limits of Gurugram
Municipal Corporation, while
its Gurugram plant falls with-
in the city limits.

The number of employees
coming to work on Tuesday
was just around a fifth of the
total workers in the Manesar
plant, which has 10,000-12,000
workers in total.

"The production has
already commenced at the

Manesar plant. We have not set
any targets but will go depend-
ing on market conditions and
following all the standard oper-
ating procedure set by the gov-
ernment,” Bhargava said,
adding that we would depend
on government regulations like
when two shifts would be
allowed when manpower could
be increased and when the sup-
ply chain would become fitter.

The company has also
restarted production in its
plant in Gurugram Sector 18,
which largely manufactures
Alto and the WagonR models.
As the company has a larger
non-production activities there
such as R&D, etc., sources
indicated that about 3,500 per-
sons (work strength of 12,000
or more) reported for duty on
Tuesday.

For social distancing, the
company developed an app
called Maruti Suzuki Wellness-
Mitra and contacted all its
workers. Through this app,

arrangements were made to
collect data of the workers'
location and their health-relat-
ed information as well as their
personal problems.

Through this app, Maruti
Suzuki management has
approached almost all their
workers and they are also being
asked to be sensitive to coron-
avirus infection.

The company has also
installed a specially construct-
ed sanitization tunnel at the
company gate and employees
are being sanitized at the time
of entering and exiting the
plant.

Apart from this workers
body temperature is also being
checked with thermoscanner at
the time of arrival and depar-
ture of the workers. All work-
ers have been made mandato-
ry to wear gloves and masks.

Employees would be divid-
ed into shifts and alternate
day rosters with staggered shift
start and end timings.

For screening and moni-
toring, it has been recom-
mended to use Aarogya Setu
and social distancing markings
are being laid out to ensure a
distance of two metres at all
crowded areas like entry gate,
bus stops, water coolers, can-
teens.

Apart from this, since April
20, when the administration
began granting permission to
industries to resume work, a
total of 1,330 establishments,
with a cumulative staff of
1,06,751 workers, have been
permitted to resume work in
the Gurugram district.

Apart from industrial
units, permission has also been
granted to certain other entities
to operate, including seven
brick kilns which employ 568
workers. Permission has also
been granted to resume con-
struction activities at 96 sites
across the district, cumula-
tively employing 20,228 work-
ers.
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The Gurugram district reported
16 more coronavirus positive

cases on Tuesday. The situation is
alarming here with 80 cases were
reported 10 days ago and now the
tally has zoomed up to 161 on
Tuesday. The Gurugram district
reported 103 Covid-19 cases in the
past 13 days.

The total coronavirus cases in
the district are  161, including 67

who were cured and discharged
from hospitals. While 94 are under-
going treatment.

Health officials said there is no
reason to panic because of the sud-
den surge since most cases that have
emerged are related to Delhi with
those testing positive either being
people who visited the capital
recently or their contacts.

The health bulletin reveals that
at least 24 of the 103 cases record-
ed in the last 13 days have emerged

from Khandsa mandi. Officials said
that after Delhi’s Azadpur Mandi
began emerging as a cluster of
cases, they began screening people
in Gurugram who worked at the
mandi.

Gurugram Civil Surgeon JS
Punia said that 24-30 of them are
wholesale vegetable dealers in
Khandsa Anaj Mandi, who have
direct contacts with the Azadpur
vegetables and fruits wholesale mar-
ket, some case related to the

Nizamuddin Jamaat (gathering)
and some other infected patients
who have a travel history to Delhi,
who, along with their contacts, are
testing positive.

The affected areas were sealed
by Municipal Corporation of
Gurugram (MCG) and health offi-
cials have initiated the sanitation
works.

After corona patients were
found for the first time in Khandsa
market on May 3, it was shut for the
next five days. Due to this, the city
is facing acute shortage of vegetables
and fruits.

"All the patients are isolated at
different government, ESI and pri-
vate hospitals. Their family mem-
bers are also put under home quar-
antine. The health officials are mak-
ing efforts to identify other persons
who were infected after coming in
contact with them," Punia said.

Increased screening and testing,
the CMO said, is another reason
why the number of cases has seen
a steep rise this month.

“The more we screen and test,
the more cases will emerge, that is
expected. In the case of Dundahera,
for example, we screened the entire
village. In Khandsa mandi too,
2,000 people were screened and
more than 150 samples collected,” he
said.
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An Indian Police Service (IPS) rank
officer of Delhi Police on Tuesday

tested positive for COVID-19. Police
police that after officer's test got pos-
itive, three to four officials of his office
have been quarantined.

Police also said that officer's PA was
earlier tested positive for the coron-
avirus. "The officer has mild symptoms
and is currently under home quaran-
tine," said police.

According to an order issued by
Delhi Police Commissioner SN
Shrivastava on Tuesday, a detailed
SOP has already been issued for daily
health monitoring and handling of
emergency cases in respect of Delhi
Police personnel due to prevailing
COVID-19 infection. 

Special Commissioner of Police
Traffic has been nominated to coordi-
nate admissions of COVID positive
police personnel requiring admission
in emergency. An order has also been
issued by Special Commissioner of
Police Traffic for providing treatment
to COVID-19 positive police person-
nel, the order reads. 

Special Commissioner of Police
Traffic may be contacted for such hos-
pital admissions if the government hos-

pital is unable to admit patients, it 
stated. 

More than 100 Delhi police per-
sonnel have tested positive for COVID-
19 so far.

On Sunday, a 38-year-old sub-
inspector deployed at Mandir Marg
police station in New Delhi district had
tested positive for coronavirus follow-
ing which at least six police personnel
have been home quarantined.

The sub-inspector deployed in
emergency duty tested positive for the
respiratory infection on Sunday, but he
is asymptomatic.
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The Special Cell of the Delhi
Police has arrested two

men from a village in Punjab in
connection with the murder of
a gym trainer and Tik-Tok
star Mohit Mor who was killed
a year ago.

The men identified as
Vikas (27) and Rohit Sagar
(30), who are suspected sharp-
shooters of the infamous Kapil
Sangwan alias Nandu gang
were held from the Punjab on
Monday. Police police that the
two were involved in a murder
case of May 21, 2019  Tik Tok
star Mohit Mor, who had over
5.17 lakh followers on TikTok. 

The incident took place
while Mohit, a  gym trainer by
profession  had gone to meet
his friend at a photostat shop
near his residence in
Najafgarh's Dharmpura when
three people wearing helmets
came on motorcycle and shot
at Mor at least 13 times before
fleeing from the spot. 

However, the juvenile
involved in the killing was

arrested last year.
The police said the two

were wanted in several cases of
murder, attempt to murder,
extortion, robbery and
MCOCA and a cash reward of
Rs 1,20,000 was declared on the
arrest of Vikas while Rs 25,000
was declared on the arrest of
Rohit Sagar.

According to Sanjeev
Kumar Yadav, the Deputy
Commissioner of Police,
(DCP), Special Cell, police had
received information on
Monday that Vikas was hiding
in Loh Garhh area, Zirakpur,
Punjab along with his associate
Rohit Dagar during lockdown. 

"A raid was conducted in
the area of LohGarh, ZirakPur,
Punjab and accused Vikas
along with his associate Rohit
Dagar was apprehended from
there after chasing them for a
distance of 500 meters," he said. 

On their instance, two
sophisticated pistols along with
five live cartridges was recov-
ered from Delhi's Milakpur
area, he added, further inves-
tigation is underway. 
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The Delhi Police on Tuesday
said that its personnel are

performing round the clock
duty not just for the prevention
and detection of crime but for
the enforcement of lockdown
measures in the wake of the
pandemic. 

Police said that to keep
their personnel safe, the Delhi
Police has also initiated a sys-
tem of tele-advice for its per-
sonnel. 

"In this system, Station
House Officer (SHO) and unit
heads will be maintaining a
panel of names of doctors who
can give their advice to a Delhi
Police personnel through tele-
conferencing. The personnel
can also seek advice for them-
selves and for their family
which often get ignored since
they are too engrossed in their
work," said a senior police
official.

"The medical fraternity has
assured their full support for
this initiative. Several doctors
who despite working so hard in
the frontline have volunteered
for the programme. This ini-
tiative, apart from providing
round the clock tele-advice to
police personnel, will also help

by reducing the need for avoid-
able Corona virus tests and
hospital admission," he said.

"The initiative will reassure
the police personnel that prop-
er advice and guidance is avail-
able real time for them and
their families," he added.

According to police, the
Delhi Police personnel are also

assisting citizens of Delhi in
various ways to cope with the
lock-down. 

"Despite taking precau-
tions for their own personal
safety the police personnel are
at great risk of getting infected
with the virus given the very
physical nature of their work
and frequent public interaction.

It should be realised that in
these extraordinary times, 
there may be anxiety and stress
more than the actual infection
itself.

In order to reduce their
anxiety level they need to be
counselled and given proper
medical advice in real time,"
said police. 
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The national Capital turned into corona hotspot with 13
deaths in 24hr- the biggest single day spike in the num-

ber of deaths on Tuesday.
While the total cases 7639, 406 have been added in past

one day however corona death toll is  86 with 5041 active cases
in corona specialised hospitals.
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Prime Minister Narendra
Modi on Tuesday approved

ex gratia of Rs 2 lakh each to
the kin of the 16 migrant
labourers who were run over by
a goods train in Maharashtra’s
Aurangabad on May 8.

¨The Prime Minister has
sanctioned ex-gratia out of
Prime Minister’s National
Relief Fund (PMNRF) at Rs 2
lakh each to the next of kin of
the persons deceased and Rs
50,000 each to the persons
who got seriously injured in the
train accident in Aurangabad
District, Maharashtra,” his
office said.

It asked the Railways to
furnish details of the total fund
required, along with the names
of the deceased, their next of
the kin and the seriously
injured persons with their com-
plete postal addresses. 

It also mentioned that per-
sons who suffered minor/sim-
ple injury are not eligible for ex
gratia from the PMNRF. 

The amount will be dis-
bursed to the beneficiaries
through the Ministry of
Railways. The 16 migrant
workers were run over by a
goods train after they fell asleep
on the tracks near Aurangabad
in Maharashtra. The incident,
which took place at 5.15 am on
May 8, woke the nation up to
the perils migrants workers
face while attempting to get
back home during the nation-
wide lockdown.

Those killed and the four
other migrant workers who
survived were all male.

The workers were trying to
walk from Jalna to Bhusawal in
Maharashtra, hoping to catch
a train from Aurangabad to get
back to their homes in Madhya
Pradesh. 
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The ruling JD(U)-BJP
alliance in  Bihar on Tuesday

heaped scorn on leader of the
Opposition Tejashwi Yadav,
who has returned to the State
after spending two months in
the national Capital where he
was, apparently, “stuck” because
of the lockdown.

Leaders of both the parties
advised the RJD leader to spend
21 days at a quarantine centre,
spend some time with the
migrant workers lodged there-
in whose cause he was profess-
ing to champion and “devote
himself to the States fight against
corona” thereafter. Yadav, the
heir apparent of RJD supremo
Lalu Prasad and the partys
Chief Ministerial candidate for
Assembly elections due in half
a year, arrived here late Monday
night by road and is putting up
at the 10, Circular Road resi-
dence of his mother Rabri Devi.

“Welcome, o bhrashtachar
ke raajkumar (the prince of
corruption)” quipped
Information and Public
Relations Department minister
Neeraj Kumar, a leader in the
JD(U) headed by Nitish Kumar,
in a dig at the numerous cases
of graft against family members
of RJD supremo Lalu Prasad

who is at Ranchi serving sen-
tences in fodder scam cases.

“Now that you have made
it convenient to end your vaca-
tion, it is time to follow the
norms. You have come from
outside Bihar. So you must get
yourself medically screened at
a quarantine centre and stay
there for 21 days”, said the min-
ister with trademark pungency.

“At the quarantine centre,
you will get a chance to meet
migrant workers in person and
learn about the sufferings they
have undergone which you
can only talk about. After the
quarantine period, you must
get your hands dirty and devote
yourself to the states fight
against corona”, he added.

BJP spokesman Nikhil
Anand pointed out that the 30-
year-old leader, who is an avid
user of Twitter, returned just a
day after a hashtag “Tejashwi
bhagoda hai” (Tejashwi is a
deserter) went viral on the
social media. “While Bihar was
busy battling the pandemic,
Tejashwi was enjoying a vaca-
tion at an undisclosed place. So
many times did our party plead
with him to return and join the
fight against corona, but he
remained true to his reputation
of running away whenever a cri-
sis befell the State,” Anand said.
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Adopting a de-centralised
approach in dealing with

Covid-19 situation post the
lockdown-three, Maharashtra
Chief Minister Uddhav
Thackeray on Tuesday asked the
revenue divisional commis-
sioners and district collectors to
chart out roadmaps to relax the
lockdown norms after May 17
even while combating the coro-
navirus in the respective areas.

Interacting with the divi-
sional commissioners and dis-
trict collectors across the state
through video conferencing,
Uddhav said, “We will have to
draw a delicate balance
between the health emergency
and the economic emergency.
That’s why we will have to start
the industrial activities in the
state.  We will have to extreme
care in areas where we will
resume industrial activities. In
Green Zones, movement of
vehicles can start within dis-
tricts even while taking neces-
sary precautions”.       

“Come what may, the dis-
trict collectors will have to
enforce lockdown norms strict-
ly in containment zones across
the State so as to ensure that the

pandemic does not spread out-
side these zones,” the CM said.

“We have succeeded in
containing the spread of pan-
demic during April.  But, now
in May, we have been told that
the number of infected cases
will increase in a big way. It is
extremely essential that we
break the chain of the spread of
Covid-19. At the same, we will
have to deal with monsoon-
related epidemics and ail-
ments,” he said.

“The advent of monsoon is
round the corner. As a conse-
quence, we can expect epi-
demics of different kinds and
that too at a time when we are
fighting the Coronavirus.
Under the circumstances, we
will have to see private doctors
resume their practice as before”.  

The Chief Minister advised
the officers on ground that
while relaxing lockdown, they
would take care to see that they
would not open the intra-dis-
trict borders in the State. “This
is essential because that a lot of
migration is taking place and
you have to take medical pre-
cautions to ensure against the
spread of the pandemic,”
Uddhav told the revenue heads
across the State.

GUWAHATI: Animal
Husbandry and Veterinary
Minister Atul Bora on Tuesday
informed that 14,465 pigs have
died in 10 districts, which have
been severely affected due to
African swine flu.

He said the Government is
taking all adequate steps to pre-
vent spread of the disease.

“Till now,14,465 pigs have
died in 10 districts, due to
African swine f lu. The
Government is taking all pos-

sible steps to stop the spread of
the disease,” Bora said in a
video conference.

“The Assam Government
is concerned about farmers
and discussing with officials all
the ways to help farmers to
overcome the crisis,” he said.

For prevention of the dis-
ease, the State Government

has advised farmers to go for
deep burial of dead pigs and to
disinfect the pits with bleach-
ing powder, salt and sodium
chloride.

The Minister informed that
the State Government has writ-
ten to the Central Government
and waiting for its directions to
tackle the situation. Agency

New Delhi: The Supreme
Court Tuesday sought response
from the CBI on a bail plea of
controversial Uttar Pradesh
politician DP Yadav, convicted
and serving life sentence in a
murder case of a lawmaker. 

Yadav, currently lodged in
Dehrudun jail, has sought bail
on medical grounds. He was
awarded life imprisonment by a
CBI court in Dehradun in 2015
for his role in the murder of
Mahendra Singh Bhati, an MLA
from Ghaziabad’s Dadri area. 

The lawmaker was shot
dead at Dadri railway crossing
in December 1992. A Bench of
Justices L Nageswara Rao, S
Abdul Nazeer and Sanjiv
Khanna issued notice to CBI
and sought its response on the
plea of Yadav by next week. 

Advocate Vikram
Chaudhary, appearing for
Yadav said that his client was
earlier granted interim bail to
undergo a spinal surgery at the
Yashoda Super speciality
Hospital in Ghaziabad and
later surrendered after the
spinal operation as per the
order of the top court. PTI
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The Union Health Ministry
is conducting community

and hospital-based surveil-
lance to monitor the trend of
infection of novel coronavirus
in randomly selected 69 dis-
tricts from 21 States. The sur-
vey will involve collection of
venous blood samples from 400
randomly selected individuals
(one per household) from 10
clusters in each district.

The survey is coordinated
by ICMR’s National Institute of
Epidemiology (NIE) and
National Institute of Research
in Tuberculosis (NIRT),
Chennai. This household level
cross-sectional survey will
cover 24,000 adults distrib-
uted equally across four strata

of districts categorised on the
basis of reported cases of
Covid-19.

The sera from these indi-
viduals will be tested for pres-
ence of IgG antibodies using
ELISA test developed by
ICMR-National Institute of
Virology (NIV), Pune. The
results of the survey will pro-
vide information about the
spread of SARS-CoV-2 infec-
tion in different parts of the
country.

The survey will be done
jointly by ICMR and the
National Centre for Disease
Control in collaboration with
the Health Ministry with sup-
port from state health depart-
ments and key stakeholders,
including the World Health
Organisation.

At least 3 districts have
been shortlisted for the survey.
They are Andhra Pradesh
(Krishna, Nellore and
Vizianagaram), Assam
(Udalguri, Kamrup
Metropolitan, and Karbi
Anglong), Chhattisgarh
(Bijapur, Kabirdham &
Surguja), Gujarat (Mahisagar,
Narmada and Sabarkatha),
Jharkhand (Latehar, Pakur and
Simdega), Karnataka
(Bengaluru Urban,
Chitradurga and Kalaburagi),
Kerala (Palakkad, Ernakulam
and Thrissur), Madhya Pradesh
(Dewas, Ujjain and Gwalior),
Odisha (Rayagada, Ganjam
and Koraput), Rajasthan
(Dausa, Jalore and Rajsamand),
Tamil Nadu (Tiruvannamalai,
Coimbatore and Chennai),

Telangana (Kamareddy,
Jangoan and Nalgonda)

There are six districts each
that have been selected from
Bihar (Muzaffarpur, Purnia,
Begusarai, Madhubani, Arwal
and Buxar), Maharashtra
(Beed, Nanded, 
Parbhani, Jalgaon,
Ahmednagar and Sangli) and
West Bengal (Alipurduar,
Bankura, Jhargram, 24
Paraganas south, Medinipur
east and Kolkata).

At least one district each
from Haryana (Kurukshetra),
Jammu and Kashmir
(Pulwama), Uttarakhand
(Pauri Garhwal), and Himachal
Pradesh (Kullu) and two from
Punjab (Gurdaspur and
Jalandhar) have been selected.

In Uttar Pradesh a total of
9 districts have been shortlist-
ed for the survey. These are
Amroha, Saharanpur, Gautam
Buddha Nagar, Bareilly,
Balrampur, Mau, Auraiya,
Gonda and Unnao.
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While the under-5
Mortality Rate (U5MR)

has dropped by 49 per cent in
India since 2000, there is a six-
fold variation in the rate
between the States and 11-fold
variation between the districts
in the country, according to
two important scientific papers
on child survival prepared by
the India State-Level Disease
Burden Initiative.

There were 1.04 million
under-5 deaths in 2017, down
from 2.24 million deaths in
2000. Neonatal deaths in India
have gone down from 1.02 mil-
lion deaths in 2000 to 0.57 mil-
lion deaths in 2017, as per the
report published in the Lancet.

The paper in The Lancet
reports the first comprehensive
estimates of district-level trends
of child mortality in India
from 2000, and the paper in
EClinicalMedicine reports
detailed district-level trends
of child growth failure.

Prof Lalit Dandona, direc-
tor of the India State-Level
Disease Burden Initiative said

that the findings show that
although the child mortality
and child growth failure indi-
cators have improved substan-
tially across India from 2000 to
2017, the inequality between
districts has increased within
many states, and there are wide
variations between the dis-
tricts of India.

The child mortality and
child growth failure trends
reported in these papers utilised
all accessible georeferenced sur-
vey data from a variety of
sources in India, which enabled
more robust estimates than the
estimates based on single
sources that may have more
biases, Prof Dandona said.

The reduction in NMR
has been less than for U5MR,
and this reduction has been
quite variable across the states
and districts.

A total of 68 per cent of
under-5 deaths in India are
attributed to child and mater-
nal malnutrition; the largest
contributors within this risk
factor are low birth weight
and short gestation (46 per
cent) and child growth failure

(21 per cent) — 83 per cent of
the neonatal deaths are attrib-
uted to low birth weight and
shorter gestation .11 per cent of
the under-5 deaths in India are
attributed to unsafe water and
sanitation and 9 per cent to air
pollution. The contribution of
these risk factors is relatively
higher in less developed states,
as per the reports.

The highest increases in
inequality between districts
within states were in Assam
and Odisha among the low SDI
states, in the small north-east-
ern states of Meghalaya and
Arunachal Pradesh, and in
Haryana among the middle
SDI states.

The leading causes of
under-5 death in India are due
to lower respiratory infections
(17.9 per cent), pre-term birth
(15.6 per cent), diarrhoeal dis-
eases (9.9 per cent), and birth
asphyxia and trauma (8.1 per
cent). The death rate for all
major causes decreased
between 2000 and 2017, with
the highest decline for infec-
tious diseases, intermediate
decline for neonatal disorders,

and the smallest decline for
congenital birth defects. The
current rates of the causes and
the magnitude of their decline
vary widely between the states.

“These research findings
have shown that India has
made positive strides in pro-
tecting the lives of new-borns
over the last two decades.
Introduction of contextually
relevant multi-sectorial actions
by the Government and the
State Governments like mater-
nal nutrition programmes dur-
ing pregnancy, access to skilled
health providers during child-
birth, and family/communi-
ty-based care through postna-
tal home visits have shown to
have made a difference.

“The district level data
from this study will help in the
planning and implementation
of local action plans and set the
course for further improve-
ments in child mortality 
and child growth failure in
India,” said Vinod Paul,
Member, NITI Aayog.
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The CBI on Tuesday alerted
the States/Union

Territories/Central Agencies
relating to drug trafficking in
the garb of shipments for
Covid-19 protective equipment.

“Based on inputs received
from Interpol, CBI has issued
an alert relating to international
drug trafficking activities tak-
ing advantage of this global
pandemic scenario and of pos-
sible drug shipments concealed
in cargo 
relating to Covid-19 protective
equipments,” the CBI said in a
statement.

The Interpol has also
warned that criminal organi-
zations are using food delivery
services to transport drugs and
other illicit goods as countries
are undergoing lock down dur-
ing the global Covid-19 pan-
demic, according to the website
of the global policing body.

The Interpol has received
reports from police in Ireland,
Malaysia, Spain and the United
Kingdom identifying delivery
drivers transporting drugs such
as cocaine, marijuana, keta-
mine and ecstasy.

In early April, the Spanish
National Police identified and
arrested seven individuals
dressed as food delivery drivers
in Alicante and Valencia.

The suspects were caught
in Spain delivering cocaine

and marijuana by bicycle,
motorcycle and car. Some of
the drugs were concealed inside
a false bottom of home deliv-
ery backpacks.

In Ireland, officers recov-
ered eight kilograms of cocaine
as well as two handguns hidden
in pizza boxes. Based on these
arrests, as well as incidents in
other countries, the Interpol
issued a ‘purple notice’ alerting
its 194 member countries of
this new modus operandi.

Purple notices are aimed at
providing information on
objects, devices and conceal-
ment methods used by crimi-
nals and such information can
be accessed by law enforcement
organisations through
Interpol’s secure I-24/7 com-
munications channel.

Country-wide lockdowns

have led to a spurt in demand
for home delivered food in
many countries and delivery
drivers have been willingly
acting as couriers for deliver-
ing drugs in lieu of financial
gains, officials said.

While some drug couriers
disguised themselves as food
delivery drivers, legitimate
home delivery personnel have
also been used as drug mules.

In one case in Malaysia, a
food delivery rider in the
Gombak district of Kuala
Lumpur contacted the police
and requested for his food
package to be inspected after he
turned suspicious.

While the rider was tasked
with delivering a single order
of Indian flatbread yet the par-
cel weighed approximately 11
kilograms.
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ACISF personnel posted in
Kolkata has succumbed to

Covid-19, taking the death toll
due to novel coronavirus in the
paramilitary ranks to three
even as the BSF on Tuesday
reported nine cases of 
pandemic infections followed
by seven in CRPF and 
two in ITBP. 

The total number of infect-
ed personnel in the 
paramilitary ranks till Tuesday
stood at 783. 

The Central Industrial
Security Force (CISF) has
reported 66 cases Covid-19

infections across the country
minus the latest casualty due
corona virus infection.  

With the latest death in the
CISF due to corona virus, the
casualties in the Central para-
military forces due to Covid-19
has touched six with two casu-
alties in the Border Security
Force (BSF) and one in the

Central Reserve Police Force
(CRPF).

Officials said Assistant Sub
Inspector Jharu Burman, 55,
posted at the Garden Reach
Shipbuilders and Engineers
Limited (GRSEL) security unit
in Kolkata succumbed to coro-
navirus infection on Monday. 

Burman was undergoing

treatment at a local hospital for
some time. 

Earlier, a CISF Assistant
Sub Inspector posted at the
Indian Museum in Kolkata
and a Head Constable rank
official posted at Mumbai
International Airport had died
of Covid-19. 

The BSF on Tuesday

reported nine fresh cases of
Covid-19 infections, six from
Delhi, two from Tripura and
one from Kolkata. 

The Indo-Tibetan Border
Police (ITBP) reported two
new cases of coronavirus infec-
tions in ranks, taking the total
number of cases to 168.  

Likewise, in the CRPF,
seven new cases were 
reported on Tuesday taking the
total number of infected per-
sons to 247. 

Out of the 247, there are
243 active cases while three
have recovered and a Sub
Inspector had died due to the
viral disease. 
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Yet another attempt by the
family of senior Congress

leader and former Union
Finance Minister P
Chidambaram to derail a case
filed against them by the
Income Tax Department came
a cropper on Tuesday.

The Madras High Court
on Tuesday rejected  petitions
filed by his son Karti
Chidambaram and wife
Srinidhi Chidambaram seeking
to quash the cases against them
by the Income Tax Department
and also to dismiss the trans-
fer of these cases to the Special
Court constituted to hear cases
against elected 
representatives

The case involves alleged
Income Tax evasion by the hus-
band-wife duo in connection
with the sale of a plot of land
owned by them at Muttukadu

along the Bay of Bengal Coast
near Chennai. 

The IT Department had
alleged that Karti did not dis-
close an income of �6.38 crore
which he had received from the
sale of the land in 2015. Kart’s
wife Srinidhi too did not dis-
close the details of the amount
of �1.35 crore she had received
from the sale deed.

The contention of the
Income Tax department was
that, Karti, elected to Lok
Sabha from Sivaganga con-
stituency in the 2019 elections,
and his wife had received the
amount in cash for the sale of
land at Muttukadu  years ago
but allegedly did not disclose it
in their I-T returns.

Karti objected to the case
being heard by the Special
Court set up to hear cases
against MPs and MLAs on the
ground that the transaction was
completed and returns were

filed in 2015 much before he
was elected from Sivaganga
constituency in 2019.

The Deputy Director of
Income Tax Investigation
(Chennai), had filed a com-
plaint on September 12, 2018,
against Karti and Srinidhi
before the Additional Chief
Metropolitan Magistrate
Court-II (Economic Offenses)
for offenses under sections
276c(1) and 277 of the I-T Act.
The case was later transferred
to the special court.

But the Madras High
Court has stayed the proceed-
ings twice against  the
Chidambarams in the months
of January and February. Karti
had fielded a team of eminent
lawyers that included KTS
Tulsi and Amit Desai along
with Arun Natarajan, the fam-
ily counsel of the
Chidambarams. The Income
Tax  Department was repre-

sented by M Sheela and N
Baskaran while Vijaya Kumar
appeared for the High Court
registry.

Justice M Sundar pro-
nounced the verdict through
video conferencing in the pres-
ence of all the counsels on
Tuesday.

It is interesting to note that
the same judge had twice
stayed the proceedings against
Karti-Srinidhi in the months of
January and February 2020.

The Chidambaram family
that include papa
Chidambaram, wife Nalini ,
son Karti and daughter-in-law
Srinidhi are accused in a series
of cases ranging from Aircel-
Maxis deal, money laundering
in connection with the Foreign
Investment Board permission
to INX Media, Sarda Chit Fund
scam ,which are all in various
stages of hearing in different
courts in the country.
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Five persons tested positive
for coronavirus in Kerala on

Tuesday, according to Chief
Minister Pinarayi Vijayan.
Addressing the media as part of
his daily briefing, Vijayan said
there were 32 covid patients in
the State. “It has been found
that the State has 524 covid-19
patients as on Tuesday. There
are 473 persons admitted to
various hospitals,” said the
Chief Minister.

He said that out of the 32
coronavirus patients in the
State, 23 were the ones who
came from outside. “There are
six persons who had been to
Chennai, four from
Maharashtra and two from
Nizamuddeen. 11 persons who
returned from West Asia too
tested positive,” said the chief
minister.

The Chief Minister cau-
tioned the people about the
dangers and impact of com-
munity transmission. 'We
found that 22 persons were

infected by a single patient in
Kasargod, while one patient
infected nine persons in
Kannur district. In Wynadu
district, one covid patient was
the cause for infecting six per-
sons. I am issuing this message
of caution to alert the people
about the impact which could
be caused by community trans-
mission." said Vijayan.  

Vijayan said  that out of the
five persons who tested positive
for covid on Tuesday, four
were expatriates who reached
the State over the last three days
while the fifth person was
from Chennai. “Out of the
total coronavirus cases tested
positive, 70 per cent of the per-
sons were those who returned
to the State from foreign coun-
tries and the remaining 30 per
cent developed the infection
because of contacts with the
affected ones,” said Vijayan.

The Chief Minister warned
the people not to be compla-
cent about the success made by
the State in neutralising the
spread of the disease.

“Remember that we are enter-
ing another crucial phase of the
pandemic as the State will see
hundreds of expatriates from
other countries have started
arriving by the special flights.
Persons from other parts of he
country too are on their way
and we have to be vigilante
against the possibility of anoth-
er wave of the pandemic,” said
Vijayan.

He said since it was noted
that persons reaching the State
from West Asia were testing
positive for the pandemic, the
Centre has been asked to ini-
tiate steps to subject the expa-
triates to anti-body tests in the
country  where they are sta-

tioned. “Now that we have
come across passengers who
tested positive after the
returned to Kerala, we are in
the process of getting the co-
passengers in that aircraft test-
ed to ensure that they are not
infected,” he said.

With the number of coro-
navirus patients in Kerala com-
ing down, the State
Government has relaxed some
of the restrictions which were
introduced the spread of the
pandemic. “ We have asked the
Centre to resume domestic air
services  and train services. Bus
services will be allowed in the
districts though inter-district
services would not be allowed.
Restaurants will be allowed to
function though the social dis-
tancing norms will be in force.
Auto rickshaws will be allowed
with conditions,” said the chief
minister.

Till Tuesday 1,406 persons
have reached the State from
overseas countries while the
Indian Naval Ships brought 833
passengers from Male. 

Bengaluru: After a lull on
Monday, coronavirus positive
cases in Karnataka spiked
again to breach the 900-
mark to settle at 925 with 63
new cases, an official said on
Tuesday.

"As of 5 p.m. Tuesday,
cumulatively 925 Covid pos-
itive cases have been con-
firmed in the state. These
include 31 deaths and 433
discharges," said a health
official.

Seven patients were dis-
charged, six in Bagalkote and
one in Vijayapura.

Of the 460 active cases,
449 patients are in isolation
at designated hospitals and
are stable while 11 are in ICU.

A total of 63 more such
cases were reported in the
sourthern state in the past 24
hours. Fifty-one of the new
patients are men and 12
women.

Of the new cases,
Bagalkote contributed 15,
followed by Davangere (12),
Dharwad (9), Hassan and
Kolar (5 each), Bengaluru
Urban (4), Gadag (3),

Yadagiri, Bidar and Dakshina
Kannada (2 each), and
Mandya, Ballari, Kalaburagi
and Chakkaballapura (1
each).

Eighteen of the new cases
were contacts of earlier cases.

Only nine new patients
were above the age of 50.
Seventeen others are aged
below 20. Cases spiked in
Bagalkote and Dharwad as all
cases reported from these
two places have a travel his-
tory to Ahmedabad in
Gujarat, a Covid 
hotspot. IANS

Patna: The enforcement of
lockdown to curb the spread of
coronavirus has put one vul-
nerable group more at risk in
Bihar. Domestic violence has
escalated in the State as women
confined to their homes during
the lockdown have no escape
from their abusers.

Former Bihar Youth
Congress leader Lalan Kumar
on Tuesday said, "The cases of
domestic violence against
women have seen a dramatic
rise in all the police stations
records in the state since the
imposition of lockdown. This
shows police inaction while the
state has a shortage of women
staff in all the stations."

"Recently the National
Commission for Women
(NCW) released a figure which
says that in March alone, the
commission registered 587
complaints in connection with
domestic violence", Kumar
said. IANS

Amaravati: If Tuesday's num-
bers are any indication, Andhra
Pradesh appears to be gaining
control in its efforts to contain
Covid-19 in the State. The State
nodal officer reported that 33
cases were detected from the
10,730 samples tested in the 24
hours ending 10 a.m., Tuesday.
The positive case numbers on
Tuesday are lower than Monday,
when the state reported 38
cases.

The majority of the 33 cases
reported on Tuesday have a con-
nection with the Koyambedu
market in Chennai. The market
has been identified as a major
factor in the spread of Covid-19
in neighbouring Tamil Nadu. 

Of the 33 cases announced
on Tuesday in Andhra Pradesh,
10 in Chittoor district, nine in
Nellore district, and one case in
East Godavari have been iden-
tified as persons who had
recently visited the Koyambedu
market in Chennai.

Chittoor district reported
10 new cases, all of whom have
a history of travel to
Koyambedu market in 
Chennai. IANS
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Uttar Pradesh Chief
Minister Yogi Adityanath

on Tuesday transferred 
�225.39 crores to Mahatma
Gandhi National Rural
Employment Guarantee Act
(MGNREGA) beneficiaries
through direct bank transfer.

Yogi has raised the hono-
rarium of the 'gram sewaks'
who are beneficiaries under
MGNREGA, to �6,000 per
month from the earlier �3,630
per month.

The Chief Minister said
that the State Government was
providing employment to over
22 lakh workers under 
MGNREGA.
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In a bid to organise micro-
surveillance of areas and at

the same time allow partial eco-
nomic activities during the
lockdown period the Bengal
Government has decided to
sub-divide the Red Zones into
A, B and C categories, Chief
Minister Mamata Banerjee on
Tuesday said.

While in the ‘A’ category
areas the State will “enforce
complete and strict lockdown
and no movement of people
will be allowed,” in ‘B’ catego-
ry there will be partial relax-
ation and the local police will
decide the extent of such relax-
ation “provided the people fol-
low the lockdown norms in the
right manner,” the Chief
Minister said.

In the ‘C’ Red zones there
will be substantial relaxation
particularly for the smaller
business. Banerjee said jew-
ellery shops, electrical and
electronic outlets and food
stalls etc will be allowed to
open from 12 in the noon to 6
pm.

“... But no restaurant will

open. The people will only be
allowed to take away food
from the food stalls,” she said
adding how “it seems that the
corona virus will continue for
quite some time.” As “it is not
going away immediately we will
have to revive the economy to
some extent,” the Chief
Minister said once again attack-
ing the Central Government
for not clearing its dues.

Dwelling on her interac-
tion with Prime Minister
Narendra Modi during his
video conference with Chief
Ministers on Monday, Banerjee
said Bengal gained nothing
from the meeting and it
returned “empty-handed.”

She alleged that the Centre
had “not cleared our legitimate
financial dues” adding “I have
raised several issues during
the meeting with PM. But I
must say we always return
empty-handed after our meet-
ings with PM. We are not beg-
gars. We only want our dues
from them. We have to serve a
debt of �55,000 crore besides
bearing the huge expenses to
fight the pandemic.”

On the ongoing contro-

versy regarding the return of
the migrant workers to Bengal
the Chief Minister said already
seven trains have been given
and the people had started to
return adding “the State has
plans of giving 100 more trains
for the held up workers to
return,” but cautioned the
“steps bring people back have
to be taken very cautiously
because it may lead to further
proliferation of the dreaded
virus into the villages... the
trains will be given in stages
and people will be screened
before entry.”

In a related and significant
development the Government
transferred principal health
secretary Vivek Kumar to the
environment department,
sources said adding he was like-
ly to be replaced by Transport
Secretary Narayan Swarup
Nigam. 

The development comes
amid raging controversy over
the State fudging corona relat-
ed facts.

Kumar’s transfer preceded
the much controversy over
conflicting reports placed by
the Health Department stating

the number of corona cases to
the Centre and the media. 

On April 30, Kumar
reportedly wrote to the Union
Health Secretary putting total
number of corona infections to
931. However the number pro-
vided by the Health
Department for public con-
sumption in Bengal stood at
744.

Even as the Opposition
parties including the BJP IT cell
raised the issue the State
Government had to face huge
embarrassment. The transfer is
an upshot of the incident,
sources said.

Meanwhile, Bengal
Government on Tuesday
reported a total of 1363 active
corona cases with 110 deaths.
The State conducted 2622 tests
in the past one day with total
number of tests leading up to
about 55,000.

The recovery rate from
corona cases was about 28 per-
cent State Home Secretary
Alapan Bandopadhyay said.
There were 24,699 people in
home quarantine and 6976 in
Government quarantine he
said.
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With 716 persons testing
positive for coronavirus

on Tuesday, the number of
patients afflicted with covid-19
reached 8,718 in Tamil Nadu.
The release issued by the Tamil
Nadu Government said eight
persons succumbed to the
pandemic on Tuesday making
the total number of fatalities to
61 in the State.

Out of the 716 persons test-
ed positive on Tuesday, 510
were from Chennai. The capi-
tal city has become the coron-
avirus epicentre of Tamil Nadu
with a total active cases  of
4,882.

Till Tuesday evening, 2,134
patients have been discharged

from hospitals all over the
State and   this has made the
number of active coronavirus
patients  6,520.

The government release
said 2,66, 687 samples have
been collected and sent for test-
ing. There are 55 laboratories
working round the clock test-
ing these samples. According to
Dr K Kulandaswamy, former
director of preventive medicine
and advisor to the Government
of Tamil Nadu, there is no
cause for any kiond of panic.
“The increased number of pos-
itive cases is because of the
massive tests being done in the
State. The hike in the number
of patients will continue like
this for some more time. Also,
please understand that large

number of coronavirus patients
are getting cured and dis-
charged from the hospitals,”
said Dr Kulandaswamy.

Physicians and epidemiol-
ogists working with the
Government Health Service
said on condition of anonymi-
ty that the Koyambedu market
which has been shut down
since last Friday has been the
root cause of the hike in the
pandemic. 

“Koyambedu gave birth to
many clusters in Chennai city
and suburbs and this added
more number of patients to the
total list. In fact Koyambedu
upset the rhythm of the
metropolis and this will take
time to subside,” said one of the
doctors.
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Highest number of 55 coro-
navirus positive cases were

detected  in Jammu & Kashmir,
taking the total tally to 934 on
Tuesday. Of these, 42 cases
were reported from Kashmir
and 13 from Jammu division
while 28 patients were dis-
charged from different hospi-
tals of Kashmir division.
Significantly, 11 districts of
Jammu & Kashmir reported
zero positive case on Tuesday.  

Out of 934 cases, a total
number of 469 cases are active
positive in Jammu and
Kashmir. At present 34 cases
are active positive in Jammu
division and 435 in Kashmir
division. A total number of 455
cases have recovered, 400 in
Kashmir and 55 in Jammu
division.   So far, 10 patients, 9
in Kashmir valley and one in
Jammu division died due to
Covid-19.

Meanwhile, the first train
with 1,100 stranded persons,
including majority of students
arrived at Udhampur from
Bengaluru. On their arrival, the

passengers were sent home in
separate buses, following laid
down guidelines. Another train
from Goa with around 1100
passengers is expected to arrive
early Wednesday morning.

According to media bul-
letin, "the highest number of 27
patients tested positive in
Kulgam district and 10 in
Kupwara district of Kashmir
valley while Kathua reported 7
positive cases in Jammu divi-
sion on Tuesday".

According to district
authorities in Kathua, all the
patients were screened at the
gateway of Jammu and
Kashmir in Lakhanpur and
were already in administrative
quarantine.

"Four cases of coronavirus
were reported from Samba and
two from Reasi district of
Jammu division",official
sources said.

Bandipora district, which
had earlier emerged as 'hot
spot' in Kashmir valley has
recorded highest number of
recovery cases. Out of  134 pos-
itive cases, 107  patients have
recovered and only 26 cases are

active in the district.
In another related devel-

opment, Lieutenant Governor,
Girish Chandra Murmu
Tuesday briefed Dr. Harsh
Vardhan, Union Minister for
Health and Family Welfare,
through video conferencing,
about the effective measures
undertaken by the Government
for prevention, containment
and management of Covid-19
in the Union Territory of
Jammu & Kashmir.

The Lt Governor apprised
the Union Minister about
‘Swasthya Nidhi’-an Integrated
Health Audit & Intensive
Screening Framework, an
application that provides an
ideal platform to reach out to
each household in the UT.

A robust mechanism has
been put in place for door to
door survey, with 90% cover-
age under Swasthya Nidhi
already done, for effectively
combating the spread of Covid-
19, he said, adding that empha-
sis was being laid on identify-
ing vulnerable population
including the elderly people
and those with co-morbidities.
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The Kerala High Court on
Tuesday asked the Union

Government to submit details
of the data privacy safeguards
of Aarogya Setu App, the con-
tact tracing app developed by
the National Informatics
Centre.

A division bench consisting
of justices Anu Sivaraman and
MR Anitha asked the Centre to
make sure that the information
collected by the Arogya Setu
app would not be misuse and
asked the Government counsel
to file a detailed report. The
court adjourned the case to
May 18 for further hearing.

The observation and direc-
tion of the judges was in
response to a public interest lit-
igation filed by one John Dayal,
said to be a social activist. The
petitioner had sought an inter-
im order against the ‘mandato-
ry imposition of the app’  on
Central Government employ-
ees.

Judge Sivaraman told the

petitioner that extra ordinary
times called for extra ordinary
measures after hearing
Jaishankar V Nair, the govern-
ment counsel. The latter told
the court that data protocol
norms were formulated on
Monday to address privacy
concerns.

Dayal’s petition was a fol-
low up to the Union
Government’s order making it
mandatory for all Government
employees and private citizens
to make use of Arogya Setu app
to counter the coronavirus
pandemic. By an order dated
April 29, the Centre has made
it compulsory for all officers
and staff of government estab-
lishments to download the
Arogya Setu app in their
mobile phones.

The Ministry of Home
Affairs by its order on May 1
had made it mandatory for all
employees in the central, State
and  private establishments to
download the app and use it.

John Dayal’s contention
was that the directives issued by

the Centre with respect to the
Arogya Setu app was violative
of right to privacy and personal
autonomy.

But Jaishankar Nair, the
Government Counsel, told the
court that Arogya Setu has
been rated as the best app in the
world fighting the Covid-19
pandemic. “With its help, more
than 130 Covid-19 hotspots
have been identified. About 10
crore persons have downloaded
the App till Monday. On
Monday, the empowered group
on technology and data man-
agement has notified the
Arogya Setu Data Access and
Knowledge Sharing Protocol
2020 which lays down the
guidelines for collection, pro-
cessing, storage, sharing and
anonymisation of the data,”
said the Government counsel.   

He said the Union
Government has made it clear
that the App was a fool-proof
mechanism to be used only for
the purpose of fighting coron-
avirus and there was no possi-
bility of it being misused. 
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Adelegation of BJP leaders
led by party leader Mukul

Roy on Tuesday met Bengal
Governor Jagdeep Dhankhar
expressing their concern over
the communal flare up at
Telinipara region of Hooghly
district.

Alleging inaction by the
State Government local BJP
MP Locket Chatterjee on
Tuesday said that “despite
Government assurances there
was no respite to violence in
parts of Telinipara as some peo-
ple went on rampage torching
houses and looting shops
including jewellery outlets.”

She said the police were
trying to diffuse the tension but
they had “no proper order
from the top which is encour-
aging a group to perpetrate vio-
lence in the area.”

Chief Minister Mamata

Banerjee however said that
strong actions had been taken
in the area and the situation
had been brought under con-
trol.

“No one is being spared
irrespective of caste or religion.
The police are taking strong
action not considering anyone’s
affiliations,”Banerjee said alleg-
ing however that some people
were trying to give it a com-
munal colour. “Even during the
corona crisis they are trying to
incite people to cause riots.
These rioters will be identified
and dealt with strongly,” she
said.

The violence between two
communities flared up on
Sunday over reported ignoring
of the lockdown protocols by
some people, sources said.

State Home Secretary
Alapan Bandopadhyay said
“swift and strong action was
taken in Telinipara against

those who were trying to dis-
turb the peace. The situation
was immediately brought
under control. Telinipara is
peaceful now.”

The “police will not allow
any provocation, and strict
action will be taken against
anyone who tries to create dis-
turbance including those who
are posting and circulating
false information,” he 
added.

Clashes had started when
people of Wardibazar area
where some people have been
found with corona infection
tried to enter Telinipara to use
public toilets. Violence took
place on Tuesday too when the
people from same area tried to
reenter Telenipara by breaking
barricades erected by the peo-
ple. In the process bombs were
charged from both sides and
several houses were torched,
sources said.
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In an effort to arrest the unabated spread of coro-
navirus in the metropolis, Mumbai’s new

Municipal Commissioner Iqbal Singh Chahal on
Tuesday decentralised the work among eight IAS
officers working in the Covid-19 Task Force,
including five Additional Municipal
Commissioners, to monitor and execute the pan-
demic-related activities more effectively.

Departing from the style of functioning of his
predecessor Praveen Pardeshi whom he replaced
last week, Chahal appeared to be making optimum
use of all the eight IAS officers who are part of the
Brihanmumbai Municipal Corporation’s Covid-19
Task Force, when he disturbed the various specific
works among them.

Significantly enough, the BMC’s new
Municipal Commissioner came out with the
move to distribute work among eight IAS officers
on a day when Mumbai recorded 28 more deaths
and 426 new infected cases, which took the total
number of deaths to 556 and positive cases to  a
staggering 14,781.       As per the work sheet drawn
up by Chahal, Mrs Manisha Patankar-Mhaiskar –
who is a principal secretary currently on deputa-
tion to the BMC – has been assigned the work of
augmenting Covid beds in BMC Hospitals, a task
under which all Deans and Medical
Superintendents (MSs) will report to her to that
extent.

In addition, Mrs Patankar-Mhaiskar will
coordinate with the group especially created for
improving outcomes in Covid care and treatment

in BMC Hospitals.  She will work towards con-
tinuous decongestion of hospitals as per the estab-
lished protocols, a task under which Deans, MSs
and Zonal DMCs will report to her to that 
extent.

BMC’s Additional Municipal Commissioner
Ashwini Bhide has been vested with the task of
overall coordination of Covid strategy and war
room monitoring and dashboard updation and dis-
semination to all A.M.Cs, overseeing contact trac-
ing, institutional quarantining and containment
zones management, creation and overseeing
Covid care centre-1 (CCC-1) and CCC2.

BMC’s another Additional Municipal
Commissioner Sanjeev Jaiswal has been assigned
the work of organising food grain procurement and
distribution, cooked food packet distribution, coor-
dination with NGOs, public representatives for
food distribution related issues, food distribution,
supply chains in containment zones, formulation
and implemention policy relaxing of restrictions
of lockdown in phased manner, liaisoning with the
state government for migrant labour travelling back
to their home states / locations and all other mat-
ters relating to Cvoid-19.

Another IAS officer Mrs Prajakta Lawangare-
Varma will be involved in coordinating with Covid
Yoddha Volunteers to appoint doctors, nurses, ward
boys and other staff for various BMC and pvt.
Hospitals, recruiting medical staff for enhancing
the bed capacity of Seven Hills BMC Hospital to
1300 beds and carrying out a survey of elderly cit-
izens for their Ps02 and comorbidity and other
activities.
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Like all domains, the armed forces will
be forced into making adaptive
changes necessitated by the COVID

reality. As a lean-mean fighting machine,
the onus of recalibrating the Army’s pro-
fessional essentialities and sensibilities will
not fall on “generalist” bureaucrats or the
temporary politicos who hold the reins of
the Defence Ministry but will rely on the
senior leadership of the armed forces,
euphemistically the “Generalship” of all
fighting services. Over the years, the strate-
gic thinking and calculus of the armed
forces have evolved to incorporate the
fluid reality and inevitability of diverse
security realms. For example, nuclear
threats, slow-bleed insurgencies, integrat-
ed commands and cyber warfare, among
others. Now, to meet the COVID imper-
atives, the tradition-bound armed forces
will require the most intellectual, innov-
ative and convention-challenging strate-
gic callisthenics that would be called upon
such “Generalship.” 

The most reassuring starting point is
the unmistakable calibre, ethos and con-
duct of the ranks and the junior-to-mid-
dle leadership, which require fundamen-
tal soldiering attributes ie, physical, psy-
chological and moral discipline of the
“core” mass. The recent martyrdom of Col
Ashutosh Sharma, Major Anuj Sood, Naik
Rajesh and Lance Naik Dinesh (and
Jammu & Kashmir police’s sub-inspector
Sageer Pathan) in Handwara was reflec-
tive of the Indian Army’s “unlimited lia-
bility” where the officer-cadres lead from
the front, unlike any other military in the
world. The already twice gallantry-deco-
rated commanding officer, Col Sharma,
is a personification of the long list of brave-
hearts like Colonel MN Rai, Major
Mukund Varadarajan and countless oth-
ers who have given the Indian armed
forces the highest “officer-to-soldier”
fatality ratio in combat operations com-
pared to any counter-insurgency opera-
tion in the world. 

The Kargil war was yet another dis-
play of the supreme valour, raw grit and
unparalleled josh of the “core” junior-to-
middle leadership that defied convention-
al logic, firepower ratios and assumptions
that typified the ground situation and pre-
vailed before retaking those unforgiving
heights. Yet, it is the peripheral tasks and
expectations beyond this “core” of the
Indian security framework that has not
lived up to the parallel performance of the
“core.” Take the example of the much-
talked-about “Made in India.” The defence
industry has repeatedly ensured that the
country retains the dubious distinction
and vulnerability as the world’s largest
importer of weaponry. 

The winning USP of the tactical and
operational competence of this “core”
junior-to-middle military leadership must
be force-multiplied with the matching

mental vigour, erudition and
strategic thought of the
“Generalship” that subsumes the
increasingly complex world of
symmetric, asymmetric and
mutative threats and institu-
tional perceptions.  

In today’s context, the
“Generalship” must demonstrate
leadership beyond the tactical
and operational realm that is
managed exceptionally well by
the “core” and envisage the high-
er orders of geo-strategic, geopo-
litical, cultural, social, psycholog-
ical and even political impact of
every institutional action and
commitment. Routinely invok-
ing and positing the strength of
the “core” is certainly justifiable
and expected but not enough. 

The “Generalship” has to go
beyond and contribute its own
towards the readiness for tomor-
row. All military commitments
have a political nudge as the
armed forces are the “sword arm”
of the nation. But it is incumbent
on the “Generalship” to manage,
nuance and advise the civilian
leadership of the long-term con-
sequences. There are always per-
sonal, institutional and cultural
concerns at play. Managing the
competing expectations and out-
look will always determine the
steel of the “Generalship.” 

Late Field Marshal FM
Manekshaw goes down in the
annals of history as the complete
“General” who did not suc-
cumb to political pressures.
Instead, he  pushed back the
establishment for timing, wares
and control levers that were in
consonance with the basic mil-

itary requirements. What made
Manekshaw so inspirational was
his ability to speak truth to
power and often contradict the
unfounded political assump-
tions, albeit in a manner that
betrayed no political allegiance
or preference, personally. The
“Generalship” has to be political-
ly literate, sophisticated but still,
daringly apolitical in its conduct.
Any creeping compromise or
perception of political preference
could be devastating.  

The COVID experience is a
classic case of the “unknown” for
all arms of governance. It will
require specialists, experts and
subject immersions that will test
the openness, culture and quest
for knowledge within the insti-
tution. An enlightening culture
of fact-based reading and mili-
tary history was, perhaps, never
more relevant than today. 

Beyond the Oorah of
Marines-bravado of “Mad Dog”,
former US Secretary of Defence,
Gen James Mattis, also has a less-
er known moniker as “warrior
monk” as he is said to have a per-
sonal collection of over 6,000
books. This “last adult in the
Trump administration” was
reported to have said, “As com-
manders and staff officers, we are
coaches and sentries for our
units: How can we coach any-
thing if we don’t know a hell of
a lot more than just the [tactics,
techniques and procedures]?” 

He added presciently,
“Darwin has a pretty good the-
ory about the outcome for those
who cannot adapt to changing
circumstance — in the informa-

tion age, things can change
rather abruptly and at warp
speed, especially the moral high
ground which our regimented
thinkers cede far too quickly in
our recent fights.” This was akin
to the mercurial and controver-
sial “thinking General,” K
Sundarji, who, too, insisted in his
famous letter to the officers that
“I want that we read more and
seriously, think more and seri-
ously, discuss more and serious-
ly and write more and seriously
about professional matters!”

COVID is the latest securi-
ty mutation in the ever-evolving
physical, social and political
environment that requires con-
stant adaptation in clinical mil-
itary style. The scope of “securi-
ty” has just got magnified man-
ifold and this disallows more of
the same. The lateral thinking
required in such times will still
necessitate a robust mix of his-
tory, tradition, regimentation,
scientific upskilling, equipping
and even portents of symbolism.
But if the preponderance of
only one of these vectors is
bought to public imagination,
then the institution risks atrophy-
ing within. The raw materials
and base for ensuring the mili-
tary of tomorrow are clearly
available. We just need the inspi-
ration of a Manekshaw, Sundarji
or even the “core” brilliance of
the finest combat commander,
General Sagat Singh, who for-
sook limelight for soldiering
genius, dignity and restraint.

(The writer, a military veter-
an, is a former Lt Governor of
Andaman & Nicobar Islands)
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Sir — The Centre’s Draft
Electricity (Amendment) Bill
2020 is against the federal spirit
of the country. By appointing
Electricity Regulatory
Commissions (ERCs), the Centre
is usurping the States’ privilege.
The ERC is the right of the State.
Privatisation is always an
unpleasant threat. The Bill
opposes subsidies and proposes
transferring the benefit to con-
sumers through direct benefit
transfer (DBT). 

Telangana is the only State
which is giving 24-hour free
power to farmers; with this Bill,
its subsidiaries will be affected.
The Centre should reconsider its
decision. Many will suffer
because of the hike in prices.
Discoms will be pushed further
into financial troubles. 

Transferring several States’
subjects to the Central list is not
agreeable. It would be hard to
imagine as to what would hap-
pen to farmers and common
consumers if the power distrib-
ution is privatised, as proposed
in the amendments.

Ravi Teja Kathuripalli
Hyderabad
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Sir — This refers to the report,
“36 more deaths, 1,230 more +ve
cases in Maha” (May 12). With
more than 23,000 cases,

Maharashtra continues to be the
State with the highest number of
COVID-19 infections.

Being the financial capital, it
is adversely affecting the overall
socio-economic condition of the
country. The gross value added

(GPA) of the Mumbai
Metropolitan Region stood at
�8.6 lakh crore in 2018-19, as per
the latest data available. It
accounted for about five per cent
of India’s GVA as of that year.

Mumbai’s COVID-19 num-

bers expose not only the city’s
poor public health infrastructure
but also point to systemic draw-
backs in urban design. The city’s
infrastructure has failed to keep
up with the surge in migration
and population density. COVID-
19 should make Mumbai’s plan-
ners and leaders review not only
health facilities but also its hous-
ing and transport policies. 

Yugal Kishore Sharma 
Faridabad

���	�����������
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Sir — This refers to the editorial,
“Pincer attack” (May 12). The tus-
sle between the Chinese and
Indian forces along the Sikkim
border reminded me of the 1962
war when we lost to the former.
A lot of water has flown down the
river since. Now India is equally
prepared. Our fronts are well con-
nected with a good network of
roads and airfields with modern
equipment and aircraft. It would
be prudent for China to come to
terms peacefully.

Ayush 
Via email
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Despite the fact that nearly three billion peo-
ple are under lockdown globally, there has
been no let-up in the number of

Coronavirus cases. The world is still busy battling
the Corona crisis as the number of cases has risen
to 42,68,496 and casualties have touched the
2,87,463 mark globally. India, too, has seen the
number of confirmed cases rise to 70,827 and
deaths spike to 2,294 despite the prolonged lock-
down the nation has placed itself under. As the
world economy stumbles and the monetary
security of many nations lies in tatters, more and
more countries are coming round to the realisa-
tion that they will have to open up their economies
sooner than later. Even India has decided that it
needs to live with the Coronavirus and the
Government has begun to ease restrictions slow-
ly.

As we gradually come out of the lockdown,
there is a realisation that life is not going to be the
same again. The world, as we know it, has changed
as we have to live with the virus. The possibility
of the invention of a vaccine as of now appears to
be very remote. So, in order to survive, we just have
to change the way we live our lives and bring in
new legislation to enforce social distancing and
crowd management, which are the two crucial
aspects relevant to the control and the spread of
the Coronavirus. 

Albeit different legislations in relation to safe-
ty at the workplace and public places have been
passed, they are directed only towards providing
physical safety. These legislations, viz. the
Municipal Corporations Act, Municipalities Act
and certain other regulations relating to workplace
hazards do not contemplate the requisite guide-
lines pertaining to social distancing and crowd
management. Other statutes relating to workplace
hazards contemplate only the steps to be taken in
relation to the health of the staff vis-a-vis the nature
of work that is being done.

COVID-19 has compelled us to adhere to new
norms in relation to health, irrespective of the
nature of work, place of congregation, reason for
the gathering and so on. Certain measures like
maintaining hygiene, social distancing, wearing
masks and restricting the number of people trav-
elling in a car to three, have to be compulsorily
adhered to.  

The shutdowns can only buy us time to pre-
pare for the pandemic and reduce the pressure on
the healthcare system, but will in no way help  end
the epidemic. There is a possibility of an exponen-
tial increase in cases once the lockdown is total-
ly lifted. As it is, we have seen a spike in cases after
the Government eased some restrictions and
allowed limited economic activity.  

So, unless our conduct is strictly regulated, it
would be very difficult to prevent large-scale com-
munity transmission of the dreaded virus. Highly-
regulated social conduct is warranted to minimise
the destruction that may be caused in future due
to outbreaks. 

At present, the legislations are directed only
towards workplaces. They are silent with regard
to social distancing and crowd management. For
instance while sanctioning permission for con-
struction of a building to run a cinema hall, the
requisite parameters taken into account would be
the number of seats vis-a-vis the physical safety.
But social distancing inter-se between the audi-

ence and the management of the crowd
at the cinema halls is not stipulated in
the legislation. It’s the same in the case
of religious places, schools, marriage
halls, restaurants and so on.

Therefore, there is a requirement for
a comprehensive legislation encom-
passing all the aspects of public life, stip-
ulating rules and regulations vis-a-vis
social distancing and crowd manage-
ment. The said legislation should have
an overriding effect over all the other
Acts and anything done under the said
Acts should be in consonance with such
a legislation. 

It should provide for penal provi-
sions in case of violations. The present
enactments such as the Epidemic
Diseases Act, 1897 and the Disaster
Management Act, 2005 are not enough
to control and enforce strict social dis-
tancing and crowd management in var-
ious spheres of life as they don’t contem-
plate these norms. In fact, these legisla-
tions are being invoked as a temporary
measure now. 

The Epidemic Diseases Act, 1897 is
a very short legislation which can be
enforced only when there is a pandem-
ic but would not serve the purpose of
preventing one. Similarly the Disaster
Management Act, too, is directed most-
ly at post-disaster management and not
at averting one. 

The Epidemic Diseases Act, 1897
was enacted for the better prevention of
the spread of contagions. Section 2 of the
Act contemplates that, “When at any
time the State Government is satisfied
that the State or any part thereof is vis-
ited by or threatened with an outbreak
of disease, the State Government may
take, or require or empower any person
to take, such measures and by public

notice, prescribe such temporary regu-
lations to be observed by the public by
any person or class of persons as it shall
deem necessary, to prevent the outbreak
of such disease or the spread thereof. It
may determine in what manner and by
whom any expenses incurred shall be
defrayed.” 

Section 2A confers power upon the
Central Government to take measures
and prescribe regulations for the inspec-
tion of any ship or vessel leaving or arriv-
ing at any port and for its detention. The
said provisions do not contemplate any
permanent regulations and the rules
governing the field of social distancing.
While enacting the said legislation, the
draftsmen could not have visualised the
present complex nature of development
viz. commercial and technological.

The Disaster Management Act,
2005 was enacted to provide for requi-
site institutional mechanisms for draw-
ing up and monitoring the implemen-
tation of disaster management plans and
ensuring measures for the prevention
and mitigation of the effects of disaster
and for undertaking holistic, coordinat-
ed and prompt response to any disaster
situations. Section2(d) defines disaster
as a catastrophe, mishap, calamity or
grave occurrence in any area arising
from natural or man-made causes or by
accident or negligence, which result in
substantial loss of life or human suffer-
ing. The reading of the definition shows
that essentially the Act is directed
towards post-disaster management. 

Similarly Section2(e) which defines
disaster management also shows that it
is directed only in relation to post dis-
aster management. Section 75 and 76
confer powers upon the Central
Government to make rules and regula-

tions. Section 78 confers power upon the
State Government to make rules but the
said rules and regulations would be in
relation to disaster management but do
not take into their fold comprehensive
guidelines to regulate social distancing
and the crowd management at all places
of congregation. 

As these two legislations cannot pro-
vide any regulation for social distancing
and crowd management post the lifting
of the lockdown, there is a dire need for
a comprehensive legislation to do that. 

The statute would have to take into
its fold various types of congregations
and issue necessary guidelines to be fol-
lowed for regulating social distancing
and crowd management. What we
require is the prevention of spread of any
virus/disease due to human contact
directly or indirectly. To do this we need
a comprehensive legislation stipulating
various conditions taking into its fold
various spheres of congregation. 

The said law should also contem-
plate the creation of an expert body to
frame respective guidelines in relation
to social distancing and crowd manage-
ment at different places of congregation. 

The action that has been initiated by
the Central and State Governments at
present is only for the purpose of con-
trolling the spread of the virus during
the lockdown period. Once the lock-
down ends, and end it will one day, the
parameters relating to social distancing
and crowd management would be very
essential. Therefore, unless such a leg-
islation is brought into force it would be
very difficult for us to live with the
Coronavirus.

(The writer is Advocate in the
Andhra Pradesh and Telangana High
Courts)
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The world as we know it has
changed forever and a tiny
virus has brought mankind to

it knees. Despite all our technolog-
ical and  scientific advancements, the
COVID-19 has us running for cover
everytime someone sneezes or
coughs. What can be more humbling
than the fact that despite the out-
break of the contagion in December
and the best minds in the scientific
community working round-the-
clock, a Coronavirus vaccine is still
not available and there are fears that
there might never be one. 

And, according  to researchers,

it may take a minimum of 18 months
before they are able to place a drug
to combat the pandemic on the table.

Till then, people will be on ten-
terhooks, avoid all contact with
each other and will eye everyone
with suspicion once the lockdown
lifts. The stiff upper-lip in posh urban
settlements has become stiffer, with
neighbours hesitating to reach out to
each other, let alone strangers. 

Already, the term “social distanc-
ing” has become an integral part of
our lexicon and reflects the new way
of  living that we have adapted to
with such ease, despite the fact that
we have always been told that “man
is a social animal.” 

Long-distance relationships
which until recently were frowned
upon by parents and psychologists
alike as untenable and unhealthy are
the new reality now, as people keep
in touch over social media and plat-
forms like Zoom and TeamViewer. 

A society, which has increasing-
ly been accused of being selfish, self-
obsessed, indifferent and aloof, now

has all the more reason to shut oth-
ers out. One can only hope that the
effect on the psyche of men, women
and children is only temporary.

Till this pandemic leaves us for-
ever, we have to get used to the sight
of near-empty roads and public
places and the few people who dare
to venture out would be walking
about with  masks and gloves. 

We have to get used to the sur-
real sight of doctors and nurses cov-
ered from head to toe in Personal
Protective Equipment (PPE),  giving
them the appearance of astronauts.
Gone will be the reassuring smile
and warm touch meant to reassure
a worried patient.

It will surprise no one if
announcements  made at Metro sta-
tions and in the trains advise us to
“avoid close contact and keep dis-
tance” in the future and the bogies
that till recently used to be full of idle
chatter and laughter fall silent as talk-
ing with a mask on becomes both-
ersome and talking without a mask
very risky. 

The worst sufferers of this pan-
demic are the children, whose spon-
taneity and freedom have been
curbed and snatched away by the fear
of the virus. Now, they are caged in
their homes and even after the lock-
down is lifted, the little ones will be
forced to play with masks on and
sanitise their hands and toys, if at all
they are allowed to go out of the
house by terrified parents.  

With schools being out of
bounds for now and online educa-
tion taking root, the simple joys of
interacting with other children and
playing with classmates have become
a thing of the past for now and
fraught with risks in the future.

For now,  the playground has
been replaced by cosy beds and sofas,
electronic gadgets, gaming consoles
and television sets. Being outside is
no longer “healthy” or “wise” and the
new mantra for children is “stay
home, stay safe.”

Love and romance, too, would
be a casualty in the times of Corona
with partners “masking” their emo-

tions and taking a “conservative
view” of things for a while.

Transportation, too, would
change. In fact, private taxis in
some metropolises have already put
up transparent partitions between
the driver and the passenger seat and
they are being frequently sanitised.
Plus, the number of people who can
travel in a car has also come down
to three, including the driver.

And what would be the fate of
beauty products and jewellery? With
the face being covered with a mask
or cloth, would it really make sense
for a woman to put lipstick or
rouge, or wear a nose pin for that
matter? The humble “kajal” would
be the sole survivor of the pandem-
ic, watching the annihilation of
beauty accessories caused by the
Coronavirus. 

Even beauty parlours will have
to wait for long before the damage
inflicted by “physical distancing” to
the thriving business is undone. The
impact of the virus would also be felt
by gyms working on wafer-thin

margins at expensive locations in
cities across the country. Hotels, food
chains, pubs, restaurants, bars, cin-
emas and the music and entertain-
ment industry will need to reinvent
themselves to accommodate the
new behavioural pattern of their cus-
tomers. 

Amid this, the increased and
faster acceptability of digital plat-
forms, drones, Artificial Intelligence-
powered robots and software, for rea-
sons of safety, could wipe out mil-
lions of jobs and the common man,
tasked with washing his hands
repeatedly, would just be left rubbing
them, with worry.

But to err on the side of opti-
mism, there will always be alterna-
tive life templates or economic struc-
tures that will emerge out of the sit-
uation forced upon us by the pan-
demic — which is not the first that
the world has ever seen, nor will it
be the last. 

We have faced several outbreaks
over the past decade, including
MERS in 2012, Ebola in 2013, and

the Zika virus in 2015, which result-
ed from our twisted lifestyle and food
choices, upsetting the fine balance
between nature and all living beings,
including animals. 

The lessons of the past were for-
gotten by the world in its arrogance
and the result was that we birthed a
new virus. And the worrying part is
that this virus may not be the last,
unless we make some drastic changes
to our attitudes.

Even as life begins anew once the
lockdown is lifted for good, a sense
of alienation is bound to be there, if
not enhanced, by the unpredictabil-
ity surrounding our future. And, it
would take quite a garrulous friend
to reduce the social or physical dis-
tance created  in the last two months,
unless a society “baptised” by the
Coronavirus fire brushes aside the
new norm of “do gaj doori bohot hai
zaroori (keep distance, keep safe)”
and commences the business of life
as usual.

(The writer is Special
Correspondent, The Pioneer)

;��������������������������������
�&�'� ��#%(��)�*%'�� '�+��',���$��#�,-��+'�%��#%(����(�.�*����� ���'����(� #%�' �%�'�%��)�/'�����)���$�.���

%(�'����'$ ',����)0��$��/'1.��%,� )%#%�0��/..�/'�%'*��/.�(/�/.�

������ ,���7�60

��������������������� ����� ���� ! !

����%' !5/ "#����1"�

32�����
��7��2�



(�����:��������������������� ����� ���� ! !
	
$��%�&������
��'���,

+�6.-*��8� /��!�����	��
��	��
�����	�����
�����������
��	��
���	�����%����6�������������	�
��������
������
���
����
�

��
���������	��	�����������
�����	�	�������	� ������	�	����
��	����������	���
�������
���������	������	����������
�	�	������	������%����6����

����	
���������
�����	����
���
���	����������������	��	���
���
�
��	���	������ 

��*B*��/��	���
���������������
���
��������
��������
�
��	���:
�	��������������	�
�
�������6����������
�����
�	�����������00������	��
������
�����6���������	

��	�	�����������4 2 +���������
���������	� �2
��������	�������
	����	��������
���������
�����������������	��	���
B����

��
�� 
�(7:�,(7:� 9
���C
��+�
�
���������	���
��	����
����
���
�������
�����	
����	�������
�������
���	�	���	'��������
�����
��	��������	
����������������
���������
16�	&	�����������
���������
���
��
���������
�
��	����������������	��� �9
��
C
��+��������������	��8������	�
�����������
����������������
����������	����
��������	���
(�	
�	���*��������8��	����	��
�
���	�+��9
�����
��	�����=
��	��������	�	�����	�������
���	�������������������������
�
�����	�����
���=��
�����

����������
�������	����
���	��� 
2*-��7:/(7� 4A�5���	����
"
���������+����1�����	
�
����	�����	�������	�����	��
4A"�$� ,��	��	
��	��/�	����	��
�	��"��
����	���	���������
����
�	������	�����F
��6	���
�
��������4A"�$0 H��	��	
������
�	�������������
���+���	�����
��
�
��������
����
����	�����
�������	�������
��������	��	
�
/���	�����������
������	��&
�� 
5���	����	��������	
������
�����������
���������
�
2
�������������������

����	�������
���
��������	�	��
�������	������� 

#���������#���������

.����.����
Beijing: Wuhan, the Chinese
city where the deadly novel
coronavirus emerged in
December last year, has decid-
ed to test the city’s entire 11 mil-
lion population after new cases
were reported for the first time
in weeks, sparking fears of the
second wave of the virus attack.

The city has prepared a 10-
day plan to test all its residents
after six new coronavirus cases
were reported in a residential
community, official media
reported on Tuesday.

Hubei province and its cap-
ital Wuhan on April 8 lifted a
prolonged lockdown clamped
on January 23 as the disease
spread through the region like
wildfire.

In all 4,512 people, includ-
ing 3,869 in Wuhan, have died
due to the COVID-19 in over
three months of devastation
caused by the vicious virus.

Hubei province had report-
ed 68,134 confirmed COVID-

19 cases in total, including
50,339 in Wuhan.

Besides reporting new clus-
ters of cases, Wuhan also
reported 650 asymptomatic
cases.

Asymptomatic cases refer
to people who are tested
COVID-19 positive but devel-
op no symptoms such as fever,
cough or sore throat. However,
they pose a risk of spreading the
disease to others.

Peng Zhiyong, director of
the intensive care unit of the
Zhongnan Hospital of Wuhan
University, told the state-run
Global Times that he has not
received the details of the test-
ing plan. He said testing every-
one would be costly, so the test-
ing is very likely to focus on key
groups and communities such
as close contacts of patients and
their family members, medical
staff, the elderly and those
with pre-existing medical con-
ditions. AFP

New York: Even as President
Donald Trump urges getting
people back to work and
reopening the economy, an
Associated Press analysis shows
thousands of people are getting
sick from Covid-19 on the job.

Recent figures show a surge
of infections in meatpacking
and poultry-processing plants.
There’s been a spike of new
cases among construction
workers in Austin, Texas, where
that sector recently returned to
work. Even the White House
has proven vulnerable, with
positive coronavirus tests for
one of Trump’s valets and for
Vice President Mike Pence’s
press secretary.

The developments under-
score the high stakes for com-
munities nationwide as they
gradually loosen restrictions on
business. “The people who are
getting sick right now are gen-
erally people who are working,”
Dr Mark Escott, a regional
health official, told Austin’s
city council. 

“That risk is going to
increase the more people are
working.”

Austin’s concerns will like-
ly be mirrored in communities
nationwide as the reopening of

stores and factories creates
new opportunities for the virus
to spread. To be sure, there are
plenty of new infections outside
the workplace — in nursing
homes, and among retired and

unemployed people, particu-
larly in densely populated
places such as New York City,
Chicago, Philadelphia and
urban parts of New Jersey and
Massachusetts. AP

Washington: President
Donald Trump voiced strong
support Thursday for his for-
mer national security adviser
Michael Flynn, raising specu-
lation that a pardon may be
coming after Flynn’s lawyers
disclosed internal FBI docu-
ments they claim show the FBI
tried to “intentionally frame”
him.

Trump said he believes
Flynn should now be cleared in
court, but if that doesn’t hap-
pen, he as president has “a dif-
ferent type of power.” “It looks
to me like Michael Flynn
would be exonerated based
on everything I see,” Trump
told reporters Thursday. 

“I’m not the judge, but I
have a different type of power.
But I don’t know that anybody
would have to use that power.

I think he’s exonerated.” Trump
has long said he is considering
pardoning Flynn, who plead-
ed guilty to lying to the FBI
about his conversations with
the Russian ambassador to the
United States. 

The president spent
Wednesday night and
Thursday morning retweeting
supportive statements of Flynn
and condemned the FBI’s
investigation into his onetime
adviser “They came at him
with 15 buses and he’s stand-
ing in the middle of the high-
way. 

What they did to this
man,” Trump said at an earli-
er event at the White House,
without specifying what he
meant. “They tormented him.
They destroyed him. But he’s
going to come back.” AP

Moscow: Russian President
Vladimir Putin’s spokesman
says he is hospitalised with the
coronavirus. 

Kremlin spokesman
Dmitry Peskov told the
Interfax news agency on
Tuesday, “Yes, I’ve gotten sick.
I’m being treated.” 

Peskov, 52, has been Putin’s
spokesman since 2008, but
started working him with in
the early 2000s.

Russians who have the
virus but light or no symptoms
of illness are allowed to stay
home, and it wasn’t immedi-
ately clear if Peskov’s hospital-
ization reflects the gravity of
his condition or was an extra

precaution.
Reporters from the

Kremlin pool said on Twitter
that Peskov was last seen in
public on April 30 “at a meet-
ing with Vladimir Putin.” It
was not clear whether it means
the two were in the same
room, as Putin has been con-
ducting all his meetings via
teleconference in recent weeks.

Since early in the out-
break, the Russian president
minimized meetings and
switched to holding daily video
calls with Cabinet members
and aides.

Peskov’s announcement
comes just a day after Putin
said Russia successful in slow-
ing down infections and
announced easing some of
the nationwide lockdown
restrictions. AFP

Kabul: Militants stormed a
maternity hospital in the west-
ern part of Kabul on Tuesday,
setting off an hours-long
shootout with the police and
killing 14 people, including
two newborn babies, their
mothers and an unspecified
number of nurses, Afghan offi-
cials said.

While the battle was
underway, Afghan security
forces struggled to evacuate the
facility, carrying out babies
and frantic young mothers,
according to images shared by
the Interior Ministry.

But the day’s spasm of vio-
lence extended beyond Kabul.
A suicide bomber in eastern
Nangarhar province — a
hotbed of the Islamic State
group — targeted a funeral cer-
emony, killing 21 people and
wounding 55. And in eastern
Khost province, a bomb plant-
ed in a cart in a market killed
a child and wounded 10 people.

The violence could further
undermine a peace process in
the wake of a deal signed
between the United States and
the Taliban in February, which
envisages the start of talks
among key Afghan figures,
including government repre-
sentatives, and the Taliban.
Relentless, near-daily attacks

have also left Afghan authori-
ties ill-prepared to face the
onset of the coronavirus pan-
demic, which has infected
more than 4,900 people in the
country and killed at least 127.

Soon after the Kabul attack
started, black smoke rose into
the sky over the hospital in
Dashti Barchi, a mostly Shiite

neighborhood that has been
the site of many past attacks by
Islamic State militants. The
Interior Ministry spokesman,
Tareq Arian, said over 100
women and babies were evac-
uated from the building before
it was over.

Arian said 15 others,
including women, men and
children were wounded in the
attack. Three foreign nationals
were among those safely evac-
uated, he said, without elabo-
rating. 

It was unclear why the
maternity hospital in Dashti
Barchi, a 100-bed facility, was
targeted — an attack Arian said
was an “act against humanity
and a war crime.” 

No one immediately
claimed responsibility for the
attack in Kabul, where both the
Taliban and the IS frequently
target Afghan military and
security forces, as well as civil-
ians. The Taliban denied they

were involved.
Photos shared by the

Interior Ministry during the
Kabul attack show newborn
babies and their mothers being
carried out of the hospital by
Afghan security forces.

“The forces are trying to
eliminate the terrorists and
bring the situation under con-
trol,” said Arian while the bat-
tle was ongoing.

By mid-afternoon, the
ministry issued a statement
saying three attackers had
stormed the hospital and that
one was shot and killed while
the other two were still resist-
ing arrest. The first floor of the
clinic was cleared but the oper-
ation was ongoing to secure the
rest of the building, the state-
ment said.

A few hours later, the min-
istry released another state-
ment, saying all three attackers
were dead and that the opera-
tion was over. AP

London: British Prime
Minister Boris Johnson, a
COVID-19 survivor, has
warned that a mass vaccine for
the highly contagious disease
may be over a year away and
may in fact never be found.

In his foreword to the gov-
ernment’s new 50-page guid-
ance on a step by step easing of
the lockdown measures in
place to control the spread of
the deadly virus, the UK prime
minister lays out plans for
businesses to gradually start
reopening with “COVID-19
Secure” measures of social dis-
tancing and for the public to
use “good solid British com-
mon sense” as the economy is
unlocked.

“A mass vaccine or treat-
ment may be more than a year
away,” said Johnson, highlight-
ing the work being done in the
UK by scientists at Oxford
University and Imperial

College London towards this
mission.

“Indeed, in a worst-case
scenario, we may never find a
vaccine. So our plan must
countenance a situation where
we are in this, together, for the
long haul, even while doing all
we can to avoid that outcome,”
he said.

Admitting that a vaccine or
drug-based treatment is the
only “feasible long-term solu-
tion”, he said the UK has accel-
erated this with “promising”
vaccine development pro-
grammes and a collaboration
between Oxford University and
pharma major AstraZeneca
was a vital step that could help
rapidly advance the manufac-
ture of a COVID-19 vaccine
when it is ready.

Johnson himself had been
diagnosed with COVID-19 on
March 26 and was admitted to
the hospital 10 days later.

Johnson was discharged from
hospital on April 12.

As part of global efforts, he
flagged the 388 million pound
in aid funding for research into
vaccines, tests and treatment,
including 250 million to the
Coalition for Epidemic
Preparedness Innovations.

“But while we hope for a
breakthrough, hope is not a
plan,” he said, as he unveiled his
plan for starting to lift lock-
down restrictions from this
week in phases.

Following a televised
address to the nation on
Sunday night and a statement
in Parliament on Monday, the
guidance comes into effect in
public life across England
from Wednesday when people
will be allowed one-to-one
contact with people other than
those they live with, as long as
they remain outside and two
metres apart.  PTI

Washington: US President
Donald Trump has said the US
has increased the COVID-19
testing capacity and the number
of tests being conducted in the
country will cross the 10-million
mark this week even as the coro-
navirus deaths surged past
80,000 in the world’s worst-
affected nation.

The coronavirus, which
originated in China, has so far
infected more than 4 million
people and claimed over
285,000 lives worldwide.

US has so far recorded over
1.3 million infected cases and
more than 80,000 deaths,
according to the Johns Hopkins
University data.

The US Food and Drug
Administration has authorised
over 92 public health laborato-
ries to conduct the tests, and
over nine million have been per-
formed in the US. Three weeks
ago, the US was conducting

roughly 150,000 tests per day,
which now has increased to
300,000 tests daily.

Speaking to reporters dur-
ing a news conference in the
Rose Garden of the White
House on Monday, Trump
announced that the US this
week will pass 10 million tests
conducted, nearly double the
number of any other country. 

“We’re testing more people
per capita than South Korea, the
UK, France, Japan, Sweden,
Finland, and many other coun-
tries -- and, in some cases,
combined,” he said.

The president said that as
a result of the steps being
taken by the administration,
every single state will be able to
test more people per capita in
May alone than South Korea
has tested in four months since
the outbreak began.

This major commitment is
possible because of the massive

mobilisation of the American
industry, including Puritan
Medical Products, US Cotton,
Abbott Labs, and Thermo
Fisher.

Trump said that his admin-
istration used every resource
available in the country to com-
bat the deadly virus.

“To battle a virus, my
administration marshalled
every resource at our nation’s
disposal: public, private, mili-
tary, economic, scientific, and
industrial -- all at your dispos-
al. We launched the largest
manufacturing ramp-up since
the Second World War. There’s
been nothing like it since,”
Trump said.

“This global pandemic has
inflicted great pain and hardship
on our people. It should have
never been allowed to happen.
It should have been stopped at
the source.

“We mourn for every life

the virus has claimed, and we
share the grief of all of you who
have lost a loved one — and that
goes worldwide, too. Many,
many countries — 184 coun-
tries, at least,” he said.

Acknowledging that the
American economy has been
hit badly in the first quarter
and the second quarter is like-
ly to be bad as well, Trump
exuded confidence that the
country will bounce back eco-
nomically in the third and
fourth quarter.

“Next year, I think we’re
going to have one of the best
years we’ve ever had because
there’s a tremendous pent-up
demand. It’s a demand -- and
I’m feeling it,” he asserted.

People of the country, he
said, have learned a lot over the
last two months.

“They’ve learned about
social distancing and washing
your hands and other things

that we’ve all learned and talked
about. They’ve learned about —
I see everybody — just about
everybody has a facemask on.
They’ve learned about face-
masks — the good and the bad,
by the way.  It’s not a one-sided
thing, believe it or not,” he
added.

“But our country has
learned. Our country has been
incredible. And you see the
numbers; they’re dropping
very substantially. The num-
bers are dropping around our
country very, very substan-
tially,” he said in response to a
question.

Meanwhile, over 40 states,
including the country’s epicen-
tre New York, have announced
plans to reopen their economy.

New York, which alone has
registered more than 3,30,000
confirmed cases and over
21,000 deaths, will allow some
areas to reopen on Friday. PTI

Pristina: Kosovo’s acting
Prime Minister has returned to
his office after the person sus-
pected of being exposed to the
virus tested negative, his
spokesman said on Tuesday.

Acting Prime Minister
Albin Kurti “has returned to
the regular working regime”
and he has not been tested of
the virus because “the sus-
pected person he had contact-
ed resulted negative,” said
Perparim Kryeziu, a
Government spokesperson.

A day earlier Kurti said he

was quarantining himself at
home following contacts with
a possible virus-infected 
official.

Kosovo has eased some of
its lockdown measures, but it is
still with closed borders and
many businesses remain shut.
As of Tuesday, Kosovo has had
28 confirmed virus deaths and
about 900 confirmed cases.AP
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The crimes against women
and children in Pakistan

have seen a 200 per cent rise in
March, the month when the
coronavirus outbreak hit the
country, according to a study.

The study comes soon
after a report by the country’s
human rights commission,
warning that the ongoing coro-
navirus pandemic will worsen
the condition of the poorest
sections.

In its January to March
2020 report, the Sustainable
Social Development
Organisation (SSDO) said
cases of violence against
women increased by more
than 200 per cent in March
compared to January, The
News said in an article on
Tuesday. 
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Washington: Dr Anthony
Fauci, the nation’s top infec-
tious disease expert, is warn-
ing Congress that if the coun-
try reopens too soon during
the coronavirus pandemic, it
will result in “needless suf-
fering and death.” 

Fauci is among the health
experts testifying to a Senate
panel. His testimony comes as
President Donald Trump is
praising states that are reopen-
ing after the prolonged lock-
down aimed at controlling
the virus’ spread. 

Fauci, a member of the
coronavirus task force charged
with shaping the response to
Covid-19, which has killed
tens of thousands of people in
the US, is testifying via video
conference after self-quaran-
tining as a White House staffer

tested positive for the virus.
With the U.S. Economy in

free-fall and more than 30
million people unemployed,
Trump has been pressuring
states to reopen. 

Fauci, in a statement to
The New York Times, warned
that officials should adhere to
federal guidelines for a phased
reopening, including a “down-
ward trajectory” of positive
tests or documented cases of
coronavirus over two weeks,
robust contact tracing and
“sentinel surveillance” testing of
asymptomatic people in vul-
nerable populations, such as
nursing homes.

“If we skip over the check-
points in the guidelines...Then
we risk the danger of multiple
outbreaks throughout the
country,” Fauci wrote. AP
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Moscow: A fire on Tuesday
morning at St. George
Hospital in St. Petersburg
killed five coronavirus
patients who were on venti-
lators, Russian emergency
officials said.

The unnamed emergency
officials spoke to the state Tass
new agency.

The fire broke out in an
intensive care unit and was
put out within half an hour.
It could have been caused by
a faulty ventilator, the Interfax
news agency reported, citing
anonymous sources.

Police in St. Petersburg,
Russia’s second-largest city,
have launched a criminal
investigation into the fire.

It was not the first dead-
ly fire in a coronavirus hos-
pital in Russia. On Saturday,
a fire in the Spasokukotsky
Hospital in Moscow killed
one patient.

Russia has reported more
than 220,000 confirmed coro-
navirus cases and 2,009
deaths — numbers that inter-
national health officials say
significantly undercount the
true toll of Russia’s outbreak. 

Treating coronavirus
patients has put a strain on the
country’s vastly outdated
health care infrastructure. AP
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They are regarded as heroes,
their fallen colleagues as

martyrs. But for doctors and
nurses still dealing with Iran’s
growing number of coron-
avirus infections, such praise
rings hollow.

While crippling sanctions
imposed by the US left Iran ill-
equipped to deal with the fast-
moving virus, some medical
professionals say government
and religious leaders bear the
brunt of the blame for allow-
ing the virus to spread — and
for hiding how much it had
spread.

Those medical workers say
they were defenceless to han-
dle the contagion. During the
first 90 days of the outbreak
alone, about one medical
staffer died each day and
dozens became infected.

“We are heading fast
toward a disaster,” said an
Isfahan doctor who has been
tirelessly giving initial exams to
dozens of suspected coron-
avirus patients.

It is no secret that Iran has
been hit hard by the coron-
avirus. 

According to official fig-
ures, around 100,000 people
were infected and around
6,500 have died. But a report
by the research arm of Iran’s
parliament said the number of
cases could be eight to 10
times higher, making it among
the most hardest hit countries
in the world. The report said
11,700 may have died, 80%
higher than official numbers.

The Iranian government is
currently reporting a decline in
the number of COVID-19
infections and deaths, though
local authorities are expanding
cemeteries in places. In Tehran,
the municipal council said it
had to add 10,000 new graves
to its largest cemetery, Behesht
e-Zahra.

Interviews with more than
30 medical professionals and a
review of communications by
doctors on messaging apps
and other documents by an
Associated Press reporter in
Cairo revealed many previ-
ously unreported details. 

The reporting paints a
fuller picture of the roots and
extent of the disjointed
response as the virus spread
through Iran’s population.
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Mexico City: The death toll
from the novel coronavirus
among medical personnel in
Mexico has reached 111, and
the virus has infected between
8,500 and 15,000 hospital
staffers, officials said Monday.

Assistant Health Secretary
Hugo López-Gatell said the
dead included 66 doctors, 16
nurses and 29 other hospital
staff, including support per-
sonnel, dentists and lab techs.

There are 8,544 confirmed
COVID-19 cases among
health professionals in Mexico,
and another 6,747 suspected
cases, many of which are
awaiting test results.

The country’s total coron-
avirus case load has increased
to 36,327 cases, with 3,573
deaths, though officials have
acknowledged the true num-
ber is probably much higher.

Some cities in Mexico
have seen a lot of cases but are
tapering off. Others like
Mexico City appear to be at
their peak.

And still other cities have
not seen many cases at all. AP
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ernment has donated 1,000
ventilators to South Africa to
help the country respond to
COVID-19. South Africa has
the most confirmed cases of the
disease in Africa with more than
10,600, including 206 deaths.

The new ventilators are
valued at $14 million, and with
accessories, service plans and
shipping, the total donation is
worth $20 million, said the US
Embassy in a statement issued
Tuesday. The ventilators, pro-
duced in the United States,
will help South Africa’s hospi-
tals treat patients in intensive
care units, and the US Agency
for International Development
will work with the South
African Govt to distribute the
equipment across the country.

US Ambassador to South
Africa Lana Marks was at
Johannesburg’s OR Tambo air-
port on Monday to receive the
shipment. “These ventilators
are another example of the
American spirit of generosity
as we battle this virus at home
in the United States and
together abroad with our part-
ner countries,” said Marks, in
the statement. AP
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New Delhi: Railways Providing Logistics and
Transportation Solutions during Covid-19
LockdownNorthern Railway Runs Special
Rajdhani Trains Trains Planned from New
Delhi to several Major Cities Special Rajdhani
Trains to Bilaspur and Dibrugarh Leave from
New Delhi Railway Station today Chairman
Railway Board Inspects New Delhi Railway
Station  

Extending a helping hand to provide trans-
portation facility during the lockdown necessi-
tated due to Corona virus outbreak in the coun-
try, Northern Railway has initiated Special
Rajdhani Trains from New Delhi to some
major cities across India.

Two such trains commenced their run from
New Delhi Railway Station today, one each to
Bilaspur (Chhattisgarh) and Dibrugarh (Assam).
The response to the initiation of movement of
the passenger trains other than the Shramik
Specials is overwhelming.

The percentage occupancy of the trains has
been 137% and 122% respectively. 
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Truckers on Tuesday alleged
that roadside dhabas and

local goons are demanding
sums ranging from Rs 200 to
300 per day for releasing vehi-
cles that they had parked at
their set-ups and other places
during the first phase of lock-
down. Truckers alleged that
vehicles have been forcibly
detained by dhaba (eatery)
owners in conjunction with
local goons who are demand-
ing around �16,000 as parking
fee which small operators can-
not afford to pay.

“Exorbitant parking fee is
being charged by roadside
dhaba owners where drivers
had abandoned their vehicles
during lockdown 1.0,” All India
Motor Transport Congress
(AIMTC)  President Kultaran
Singh Atwal told PTI.”The
vehicles are being forcibly
detained by dhaba owners in
conjunction with local goons
and they are charging �200  -
�300 per day, which amounts
to �16,200 per vehicle, which
small operators cannot afford,”
he claimed. 

Thousands of vehicles are
stranded across the country
due to restricted mobility,
Atwal said.
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Auto component industry is
likely to witness a second

consecutive year of a double-
digit degrowth this fiscal main-
ly on account of disruption in
operations due to coronavirus
pandemic and the subsequent
lockdown, according to a
report.

The counter measures are
likely to lead to lower income
levels, weaker consumer senti-
ments, production disruptions,
decreased industrial output as
well as lesser movement of
vehicles, resulting in a decline
in global automobile demand
and therefore, lower revenue
and profitability for auto ancil-
laries in FY21, India Ratings
(Ind-Ra) said in the report on
Tuesday.

“Ind-Ra expects that the
auto ancillaries industry on
an average could record at
least 100bp EBITDA margin
decline in FY21 and the prof-
itability decline for export
focused auto ancillaries could
be steeper as exports earn
higher margins. 

The lower commodity
prices could aid the profitabil-
ity for the sector, though only
to a limited extent, due to
pass-through agreements with
OEMs and OEMs’ higher bar-
gaining power.

“Also, some benefit may
accrue to companies with over-
seas manufacturing units, as
certain economies have
announced support measures
to meet part of the fixed costs
during the shutdown period. 

A depreciated rupee rate
could partly offset the decline
in sales volumes; however, the
benefit is not expected to be
significant,” it said.

However, the revenue and
profitability of auto ancillaries
focused on domestic markets
are likely to fare better due to
higher content per vehicle on
the back of evolving regulato-
ry norms including BS-VI
applicable from April 1, 2020,
as per the report.
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Online commerce platforms
are estimated to have

regained about 30 per cent of
the pre-lockdown order vol-
ume in the last one week after
relaxations were eased in the
third phase of lockdown, a
report by Unicommerce
eSolutions said on Tuesday.

Unicommerce is an e-
commerce focused supply
chain solutions provider, and
claims to process over 20 per
cent of the country’s e-com-
merce volume. 

Its clients include Myntra,
Bulbul TV, Urbanclap, Forever
New, House of Anita Dongre,
Jack & Jones, Vero Moda and
others.

The company said it
processes 4 lakh order items a
day, amounting to over USD 2
billion (about �15,000 crore) in
gross merchandise value.

“The overall e-commerce
sector showed a good sign of
recovery in the first week of
lockdown 3.0 and made up for
the steep decline of 40 days due
to lockdown.

The overall industry has
reached 30 per cent of pre-lock-
down order volumes which is
a good sign for the industry,”
the report said. 
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China on Tuesday released a
list of 79 American prod-

ucts which will be exempted
from the second round of retal-
iatory tariffs imposed at the
peak of the bilateral trade war,
as it faced fresh pressure from
the US to import more to end
the bruising dispute.

This is the second list of
American goods to be exclud-
ed from the second round of
tariff countermeasures against
the US Section 301 measure,
according to a statement from
the Customs Tariff
Commission of China’s State
Council.

The exemption will be
valid from May 19, 2020, to
May 18, 2021, it said.

There are 79 products in
total on the list published on
Tuesday by the Ministry of
Finance that included rare
earth mineral ores, aircraft
radar equipment, semicon-
ductor parts, medical disinfec-
tants, and a range of precious
metals, chemical and petro-
chemical products.

The first batch of exclu-
sions was announced in
September 2019, and included
major agricultural commodi-
ties such as soybeans and pork,

as well as petrochemical prod-
ucts.

Tariffs that have already
been levied will be refunded,
the statement said. 

The remaining US prod-
ucts subject to China’s second
round of additional tariffs will
not be excluded for the time
being, it said. 

For United States  products
that are not on the first two
lists, the commission 
advised enterprises to apply for
the exemption of additional
tariffs following a specific prod-
uct list that applies to domes-
tic firms.

Which plan to sign deals to
purchase and import these
products from the United
States in a market-oriented
and commercial fashion, the
State-run Xinhua news agency
reported.

The US and China signed
the phase one deal 
on January 16 to end the 22-
month-long trade war during
which two countries slapped
tit-for-tat tariff hikes over near-
ly half a trillion USD worth of
products.

Under the January deal,
China agreed to increase its
purchases of US goods from a
2017 baseline by USD 200 bil-
lion over two years.
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India’s industrial production
contracted by a record 16.7

per cent in March, on account
of poor show by mining, man-
ufacturing and electricity sec-
tors mainly due to the nation-
wide lockdown, Government
data showed on Tuesday.

The Government had
imposed the lockdown to con-
tain COVID-19 from March
25.The 16.7 per cent fall in fac-
tory output is the sharpest
since April 2012, based on the
new series of IIP data with base
year 2011-12.The Index of
Industrial Production (IIP) had
grown by 2.7 per cent in March,
2019.According to National
Statistical Office (NSO) data,
manufacturing sector output
fell 20.6 per cent compared to

a growth of 3.1 per cent in the
same month a year ago.

Electricity generation
declined by 6.8 per cent as
against a growth of  2.2 per cent
in March 2019. Mining sector
output remained flat compared
to a growth of 0.8 per cent ear-
lier.The IIP in the last fiscal
contracted by 0.7 per cent
from 3.8 per cent expansion in
the 2018-19.

The data for March showed
that production of capital
goods, a barometer of invest-
ment, declined by 35.6 per
cent as compared to a con-
traction of 9.1 per cent in the
same month previous year.

As per use-based classifi-
cation, primary good regis-
tered a contraction of 3.1 per
cent, intermediate goods 18.5
per cent (-) and infrastructure/
construction goods 23.8 per
cent (-) in March 2020 over the
same period previous year.

The consumer durables
output fell 33.1 per cent, while
non-durables production
slipped 16.2 per cent in March.
In terms of industries, 7 out of
23 industry groups in the man-
ufacturing sector have shown
positive growth in March 2020.
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Equity benchmark Sensex
slipped over 190 points on

Tuesday, dragged by a massive
loss in index heavyweight
Reliance Industries amid weak
cues from Asian peers as fears
of a second wave of coronavirus
infections spooked global
investors.

After plunging over 716
points during the day, the 30-
share index pared some losses
but still settled 190.10 points or
0.60 per cent lower at
31,371.12.

Similarly, NSE Nifty
declined 42.65 points, or 0.46
per cent, to 9,196.55.

Reliance Industries was the
top loser in the Sensex pack,
plunging over 6 per cent, fol-
lowed by Asian Paints, Kotak
Bank, HUL, HDFC Bank and
ONGC.

On the other hand, NTPC,
Bharti Airtel, ITC and
IndusInd Bank and PowerGrid
were among the top gainers.

According to traders, weak
cues from global markets on
fears of a second wave of coro-
navirus infections spooked
investors across Asia.

After weeks of no new
cases, Wuhan, the central
Chinese city where the out-
break first emerged, reported
six new infections in two days
and South Korea announced its
biggest spike in new cases in
more than a month.

Following the reports,
bourses in Shanghai, Hong
Kong, Tokyo and Seoul fin-
ished in the red. Stock
exchanges in Europe were trad-
ing on a mixed note in early
deals.
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The rupee on Tuesday
rebounded by 22 paise to

close at 75.51 against the US
currency on hopes of stimulus
measures by the Govt and a
weak dollar in the global mar-
kets as countries started to
open up their economies.
Foreign fund inflows and a
spirited recovery in domestic
stocks also supported the

rupee, forex dealers said.
The rupee opened lower at

75.89 at the interbank foreign
exchange market and moved
between 75.49 and 75.95 in the
day trade. The currency final-
ly settled at 75.51 against the
US dollar, registering a rise of
22 paise over its previous close
of 75.73. “Rupee traded strong
as expectation of an
announcement of stimulus
package after news of PM.
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The Government did not
release the  April CPI

inflation data on Tuesday as
the nationwide lockdown
prevented officials from col-
lecting price data at various
centres.  However, the
Consumer Price Index (CPI)
data that could be collected
telephonically has been
released, the National
Statistical Office (NSO) said
in a release.

Usually, price data is col-
lected from selected 1,114
urban markets and 1,181 vil-
lages through personal visits
by field staff of Field
Operations Division of NSO
on a weekly roaster. The data
collected telephonically did
show increase in prices of cer-
tain important commodities
like milk products, fruits and
vegetables in April over
March.However, the press
release said, “the General
CPI and indices at State/UT
level are not being released
for the month of April, 2020.”

In view of the preventive
measures and announcement
of nationwide lockdown by
the Government to contain
the spread of COVID-19, the
collection of data on prices for
CPI through personal visits of
price collectors was suspend-
ed with effect from March 19,
2020. In April 2020, price data
was largely collected by tele-
phonic enquiry from the des-
ignated outlets.

1������	�������	
	��	
+��
����
�����������	�
���
��!������	�	���
�������

	����� 9:$����	��	�

�	������-;<����
�	$
��!�����
���	����
��	5

�������������	���	��
���
���"*��������	
��� 
	����
����	����������������	���

:�������
���������
�,H H�
���	�����
�����
����	�������
��

+���������	��
���������
�!	
����
����	������ 
	$�����
�	������

�������������������

(������	���� ��
	=�����������	�
�����	
	�����
��!	������!�

��������
67��,�7��534;

1��"�!��$�
'�����

�������(������$
�����
�
�
%��
������3

'���/C

�����*)�:6(�7
0C��!"#��7
�*6<���3�&

���%������
%�$%��	��������
���/97,0 6����>������� 0,��������
?�"��������
���2���������



��������������������� ����� ���� ! ! 
 �	����<�
9�������2����8�

1�	��#
��!�����
�������#�
(�
��#�)��!��
�#!"��#�
��	�	����
	��=�	�����!
#����	��	��#������)�
��#���>
6#���))���)�� ��!�����
����
��	��#����%�����	���
�#
�����
����>
?����
�����
	

���- �($'!�)$�� (�,"��)($%�#()
����� 27%�"789!

Microsoft conducted an AI Virtual
Summit for the students of BML

Munjal University (BMU), a Hero
Group initiative on May 6-May 7, 2020.
This was as per the MoU signed
between BMU and Microsoft Intelligent
Cloud Hub (ICH), to enrich skills and
expertise in Artificial Intelligence,
Internet of Things & data science. The
collaboration furthers the hands-on
learning experience at BMU through
workshops, internships and industry
specific labs. The two-day long summit
was attended by approximately 200
students and the faculty members. 

Data science is a diverse field with

immense purpose in today’s time, and
the students of BMU got the chance to
hear from leading experts in the space,
share their experience and derive key
insights from the online sessions.

The first day’s session of the two-day
virtual summit was inaugurated by Dr
Manoj K Arora, Vice Chancellor, BMU,
on May 6, 2020, where he spoke about
how BMU is taking charge in teaching
skills that are relevant for students
today, and how the collaboration with
Microsoft is helping them achieve that. 

Dr Maneek Kumar, Dean, School of
Engineering and Technology, spoke
about the importance of collaboration
with industry leaders in today’s time, to
enable holistic growth of the students.
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With the lockdown
in force for close

to two months, Board
Infinity, a career and
education tech start-up
sees a 400 per cent surge
in enrolments for live
online classes focussed
on skilling and career
transition. The preferred
courses amongst the
learners have been data
science, machine learn-
ing, AI, product man-
agement, personal
finance management,

aptitude test prepara-
tion, digital marketing
and big data.  The rea-
son is that these are
focussed on jobs of the
future, and also it helps
them to obtain employ-
ment. 

This increase in the
learners can be mainly
attributed to a combi-
nation of new courses,
behavioural change to
consume the same cat-
egory online and refer-
rals from customers
who have got job place-
ments through it.

With a large part of its population
living in villages, India does not

have a literacy rate to be proud of-it
is barely 74.04 per cent.  Most of the
literacy figures pertain to those who
can actually read, write or do basic
arithmetic! Awareness about law and
legal aspects is obviously abysmal to
pathetic.

There have been several impedi-
ments to the issue of awareness of
Legal Aid in India.  The first and the
foremost is the total lack of knowledge
of the fact that legal aid is the provi-
sion of assistance to people who are
unable to afford legal representation
and access to the court system.  This
is followed by the mistaken notion that
free legal aid is not compatible with
quality of service rendered.  The fact
that remuneration to the lawyers
imparting free legal   service to
clients pecuniarily handicapped is a
pittance does not help much either,
which is a cause of lack of interest of
such lawyers handling such cases.

The Indian Constitution pro-
vides for its citizens a right to legal aid.
This is guaranteed under Article 39-

A of the Constitution brought through
by the 42nd Amendment in 1976, sup-
ported by Article 21. Right to free legal
aid is also guaranteed by the European
Convention (Article 6.3) of the
Human Rights particularly in crimi-
nal cases wherein it is deemed essen-
tial to guaranteeing equal access to jus-
tice for all, especially to those citizens
who do not have sufficient financial
resources.  The concept of pro bono

is very much prevalent in the British
judicial system which recognises this
aspect and imparts free judicial ser-
vice to its citizens through legal clin-
ics and Duty Lawyers.

However, legal aid, without its
awareness is an exercise in futility.  The
empowerment of the general mass is
imperative to ensure that this aspect
of legal aid is utilised to the fullest.
Without legal literacy, the common

man is likely to get intimidated and
alienated from the legal system and
consequently get in conflict with
their own law that is made to serve the
interest of the common people with
damaging and disastrous conse-
quences.  

It is a mistaken notion that legal
awareness is only meant for the law
student.  It is precisely here that the
seeds of exploitation of the common
man is sown.  Legal awareness is the
domain of each and every citizen of
this country; just like health and
hygiene is taught to the toddlers, legal
awareness should also be included in
the curriculum after the child reach-
es a certain standard. The student of
political science is taught about the
Indian constitution; how many are
taught about the intricacies of the
complex legal system?  Such studies
should be made the integral part of the
curriculum wherein a student is made
aware of all the nitty-gritty of the legal
system, and above all, free legal aid is
his right as imparted by the Indian
constitution and he should demand it. 

The writer is 

The Coronavirus outbreak has
caught people across the maps
off-guard and is seen manifest-

ing itself exponentially with every pass-
ing day. COVID-19 is not only impact-
ing the economy of the countries but
is also disrupting the basics of survival,
with one of them being education. 

The virus is to be held accountable
not only for postponing the board
exams and encouraging States to
adopt social-distancing but is also
intervening with the higher education
of the aspiring students. With univer-
sities and schools shut across the
country, the question arises — are we
ready? The question stands to be if
India is prepared to adapt to an
online education system and encour-
age students to learn from the comfort
of their homes? And if yes, how fer-
tile is it going to be in the long run?

The answer somewhere reflects in
the current statistics of the country.
Even though India has been expand-
ing its horizons of success and adapt-
ing to international ways of learning,
what remains unchanged is the fact
that only 45 crores of the total popu-
lation in India can access the mobiles
and thus hindering the purpose of e-
learning on the move or remotely. The
students lying in the underprivileged
section are still being deprived of the
education online. The education sys-
tem of India is branched into various
kinds of educational institutions such
as private, Government, rural, urban,
government-funded; non-funded and
many more. The entire cluster of
educational stations requires concrete
support to be able to make a fertile
change in society.

The cycle of online education is
not confined to e-lectures but also
demands e-content, study material, a
developed ed-tech base, effective
entrepreneurship and much more to
make it a success. However, India does
not seem prepared in terms of
resources as well as advancements to
carry forward the westernised
approach of e-learning for all, con-
sidering there lies a lot of obstacles in
the same. This is where one realises
that the need for the Government to
step in. The Government is required
to render its expertise and services and
focus on the educational infrastructure

and facilities, irrespective of institution
falling under the private or the gov-
ernment sector. 

Also, the fact that the country
hardly has a handful of online plat-
forms to guide students in their
respective fields somehow negates
the aim of online learning and e-edu-
cation. Although India’s budget 2020
talked of about �3,900 crore of the
online education market, there is no
denying that the providers did not
emerge evidently and now, the pan-
demic spreading across is also impact-
ed in the economy, resulting in a slow-
down and mass-panic — which again
is a factor playing a significant role in
the ed-tech sector not being developed

to handle e-learning comprehensive-
ly. Furthermore, existing educational
institutions have had the desire to
develop have a regulatory restriction
as you have to specify a 3.50+ NAAC
score to go fully on online mode; how-
ever, it isn’t seen contributing to the
current scenario and crisis heroically.
Adding to the situation lies the fact that
the e-content and ed-specific materi-
al is at the nascent stage of develop-
ment and it will take quite some time
or terms for India to become one of
the doyens of the e-learning industry.

The advancements in IT sector
and with an expected CAGR of 44 per
cent in online between 2019-2024
might sound good enough for one to

anticipate a productive future in the
ed-tech and e-learning sector; how-
ever, the current situation stands way
apart from that. 

Adopting e-learning partially in
the moment of crisis might seem like
an idea which would steer us through
the storm, but considering it an exten-
sive plan in the term might sound like
an exaggeration. The ray of hope, here,
seems to be the fact that the country
is collectively supporting fellow citi-
zens and endeavouring to devise ways
to get through the crisis and thus being
the light at the end of the tunnel —
because ‘this, too, shall pass’.
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With the introduction of e-
learning in educational insti-

tutes, the coronavirus pandemic has
actually revoltiontised the way we
once thought of our slow-paced
educational learning would be.
These new solutions for education
are slowly and steadily making a
lasting impact on the trajectory of
learning innovation and digitisation. 

The pandemic has given an
opportunity to remind ourselves of
the skills students need in this
unpredictable world such as
informed decision making, creative
problem solving, and perhaps above
all, adaptability. Therefore, it is
very important that education
should also help to build resilience
to face various threats in students. 

Well, it is too early to figure out
whether COVID-19 can affect edu-
cation systems around the world,
but there are signs suggesting that
it could change for the better in the
long run.  Following are the few
ways that could reshape the future
education: 

Honing one’s skills: For older
students, who now have more time
on their hands, could use the var-
ious e-learning platforms to hone
their skills. It has been observed
that YouTube is an excellent

resource for self-directed learning,
especially when it revolves around
skill development.  When a learn-
er opts for self-learning, he makes
his own goals and creates strategies
to accomplish it. Parents should
also lend a helping hand. 

Education is pushed to
change: Until now the change in
our education system was going
through a slow pace but the
COVID-19 has become the agent
for change in the educational insti-
tutions worldwide to search for
innovative solutions in a relative-
ly short period of time. Many pri-
vate schools and colleges have
distributed learning materials

online so that students can learn
from home. 

Not replacing teachers:
Parents should not think that the
various online platforms are a
replacement for regular studies, but
rather as a supplement to what is
being offered. This includes online
programs that schools are sending,
as well as official video interaction.
For making them learn through
the new technology , teachers are
there to support the kids. There are
many teachers, who have created
brilliant online content to help the
students.  
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The Shaheed Sukhdev

College of Business
Studies (SSCBS), a college
under the University of Delhi,
and funded by GNCTD
bagged the first position for
India in the Global Case
Competition at Harvard
while representing the coun-
try at the International finals
of the prestigious event. This
is a first-of-its-kind win for
India.

The team from the college
represented India and pre-
sented the entire case solution
through a video format fol-

lowed by facing a live Q&A
session with the judges from
top-tier consulting, invest-
ment banking and academic
backgrounds who grilled them
on their solution as well as key
technical concepts. The team
competed alongside other
teams with members ranging
from undergraduate to PhD
level of study from
Massachusetts Institute of
Technology (MIT), John
Hopkins University, HEC
Paris, London Business
School, among others. SSCBS
was the only Indian college

amidst such prestigious insti-
tutions, making the finals
even more exhilarating and
gruelling.

While every year the final
round of this esteemed event
takes place at Harvard
University, this year it was
organised via video confer-
encing due to the COVID-19
pandemic. Top-tier business
executives and professors from
various prestigious institutes
and corporates judged and
declared Shaheed Sukhdev
College of Business Studies as
the winning team with a grand

prize of $10,000.
The team consisted of

second year students — Kunal
Vats, Raghav Nath and Anand
Negi, under the able mentor-
ship of well experienced fac-
ulty members Neeraj Sehrawat
and Amit Kumar. SSCBS’
Principal, Dr Poonam Verma
said: “Once again, our students
have got home a huge laurel at
global level, adding to many
stupendous achievements of
the college. This award is all
the more reckoning as India
has emerged winner in this
event for the first time.”
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The  Indian Institute of Technology Gandhinagar has taken up
several initiatives to help its graduating students whose future

plans may be interrupted by COVID-19 pandemic.
The Institute has launched a one-year postgraduate diploma

programme in several streams for the upcoming academic year
(2020-21) for students of the current graduating class.

A major objective of this programme is to help students whose
higher education or employment plans may be disrupted. This pro-
gramme will also help graduating students who are interested in
exploring, but are not fully committed to, a master’s programme.

In addition, IIT Gandhinagar is also offering two Fellowships
— ‘IIT Gandhinagar Junior Fellowship in Leadership’ and
‘Sabarmati Bridge Fellowship’ to enable students to undertake
unconventional professional and exciting research opportunities.

Speaking about the objectives, Prof Sudhir K Jain, Director,
IIT Gandhinagar, said: “The postgraduate diploma and the research
and leadership fellowships have been designed to engage some of
our brightest students whose post-graduation plans for higher edu-
cation and employment may get disrupted by the COVID-19 pan-
demic. These opportunities will enable them to continue to pur-
sue their education or undertake exciting research or develop
career-enhancing leadership skills until they can move on once
this crisis passes.”
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The SRM Joint Entrance

Examination Engineering
SRMJEEE (BTech) 2020 will be
held from July 30 to August  4,
2020,  in 127 Indian cities and
five  abroad, in  Dubai, Doha,
Muscat, Bahrain and Kuwait.
The eagerly awaited exam
expected to enable an over-
whelming 1.75 lakhs candi-
dates to participate and aspire
to gain entry into the multi-
stream university. 

The test will be computer
based of two hours and 30 min-
utes duration, with 125 MCQs
and no negative marking. The
questions will be drawn from
maths or biology, physics,
chemistry, english, together
with an aptitude test. With two
sessions each day, candidates
can select the exam date, ses-
sion and choice of centre.
Candidates will be able to
download the hall ticket in the
third week of July 2020.

SRMJEEE is a common
entrance examination for the
BTech programmes for entry
into all the campuses of SRM
Institute of Science and
Technology located at
Kattankulathu, Vadapalani,
Ramapuram, and Delhi —
NCR; SRM University, AP —
Andhra Pradesh; SRM
University, Sonepat, Haryana
and SRM University,  Sikkim.
The joint counselling is slated
to be held in the second or
third week of August, 2020.
The students will be chosen
based on their SRMJEEE rank. 

Due to the lockdown, the
last date for applying has also
been extended.

SRM will conduct the
exam in a safe and secure
manner, following all State reg-
ulations on social distancing,
sanitation and cleanliness. 

For more details,  aspirants
can visit www.srmist.edu.in.
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The Indian economy has wit-
nessed an extensive transfor-
mation over the past few

years. There has been a significant
progression in the areas of digital
payments, e-commerce and net
banking. Not only is the financial
sector taking exciting twists and
turns with the digitalisation, but,
various other sectors have show-
cased improvements.

Taking the education sector into
consideration, the demand for
courses in accounting and finance
has also increased with the chang-
ing trends. There are different fac-
tors that a student considers before
enrolling for accounting or finance
courses. One of those is the bene-
fits that the degree brings to a stu-
dent. Let’s start with analysing the
key benefits of taking up finance
and accounting programme.

Endless job opportunities:
One of the perks a student enjoys
after getting an accounting degree
is that they are open to an extensive
number of opportunities.
Accountants and finance profes-
sionals are a need for every organ-
isation. Thus, the requirement for
finance candidates never sees a
decline.

Open for any industry:
Irrespective of the sector or indus-
try, finance professionals, enjoy the
privilege of exposure to any indus-
try they wish to work in. Students
get the opportunity to work in dif-
ferent industries and then, identi-

fy the best path for their career.
Opportunities for graduate

schemes: Few of the top multina-
tional organisations introduce their
graduate schemes, wherein, they
hire the graduates from different
areas like finance, accounting and
business to join them and work
under their programme. 

Firms like KPMG and PWC are
few of those that hire students from
a finance background. Graduates in
finance and accounting have a
chance of getting hired in these
prestigious companies and get
structured training as well as get
clear career growth.

A finance and accounting
degree is advantageous, however,
getting a seat in the course is not
easy. A student is expected to be
proficient with mathematics to
clear the entrance examinations and
meet the necessary entry-level
requirements of the course.

�,����
The degree not only provides an

understanding of accounting prac-
tices, principles, finance, and indus-
try but, offers  a blend of knowledge
and skillsets which can make you

ready for any industry. There are a
set of specific skills that the degree
delivers throughout the entire dura-
tion of the course. Below mentioned
are skills attained by the students:  
� Numerical Skills
� Strong aptitude skills
� Communication Skills 

(Written and Oral)
� Understanding of International

Finance
� Commercial Awareness
� Negotiation and 

Convincing Skills
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The job opportunities for

finance students are tremendous in
the Indian economy. The require-
ment for finance professionals is a
must in every organisation. The
recruiters hire finance and account-
ing graduates on different profiles.

A few top profiles that ensure
a promising career for finance
graduates: Data analyst; manage-
ment consultant; tax adviser  and
company secretary to name a few

The principal advantage that
finance and accounting graduate
possesses is that they become indus-
try ready and can join any organi-

sation right after the completion of
their course.

The recruiters lay a consider-
able focus on the financial under-
standing of the students followed
with the skills mentioned above
during the time of placement
process.

According to Statista, Digital
payments have become the largest
segment valued at $51,756 million
in the year 2018. The FinTech cul-
ture in India is emerging rapidly,
which has further led to a demand
for finance and accounting profes-
sionals. 

Students nowadays prefer a
career in finance and accounting
degree as it is extremely lucrative.
Students across the country are
seeking admission into the top col-
leges for BCom in India. However,
getting a seat into the top institution
is not easy, due to increasing com-
petition.

Aspirants prefer metro cities for
their higher education, due to the
industry exposure and the pletho-
ra of job opportunities available in
multinationals located in metros.
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As the world gears up to battle
the COVID-19 epidemic, busi-
nesses galore are grappling to

stay afloat and continue the momen-
tum. Amidst the chaos, most of the
employees have been given strict
mandates of working from home.
Many are still processing, adapting
and to the new normative while step-
ping out only when absolutely essen-
tial. 

Most of us are dealing with this
situation with mixed feelings about
working from home. Not being able
to see your work buddies or even sud-
denly craving that instant coffee from
the office cafeteria can let many of us
down. Some of us, on the other hand
relish these special moments of being
able to just work in our jammies with
a hot cup of freshly brewed tea at
home.

For those struggling to concen-
trate or those reveling the peaceful
quite of their home workstation, here
are five  tricks to ensure a productive
work form home: 

Set-up a specified workspace:
While it’s fun and quite relaxing to
work from your bed or working up a
cool presentation as you laze about on
that laid-back couch, studies have val-
idated that working from a set area has
a positive impact on an individuals'
productivity. A desk not only allows
us to differentiate between work and
family time in this period of self-iso-
lation, but also encourages and adds
to better efficiency, minimal distrac-
tions and reduced fatigue.

Skill-building: While stepping
out of the house is not be an option,
doing an online course could help you
build on your expertise and up-skill,
or even allow for a fun change of pace.
Courses ranging from digital mar-
keting, art courses, disaster manage-
ment (especially in these times),
music and business management
could help you keep busy and enter-
tained.

Family time: A lot of times work-
ing from home results in 12-14 hours
of working. When you are in your

comfortable space the work timings
are bound to go beyond the normal 9
am to 6 pm. In a stressful time like this
allow multiple 15 minute designated
breaks to yourself, to move around and
spend time with your family. 

Wellness  and happiness: Social
isolation, while a demanding period,
could be a period of healing and learn-
ing.

Find something you have always
wanted to do but couldn’t because you
didn't have the time, or something
that you haven't touched in a long
time. This time can be utilised to focus
on individual wellness, happiness
and overall mental and spiritual
growth.

Safe distance: Social distance is
the go to phrase these days but
screen-distance has been taught to
several of us since our childhoods.
The ideal distance of your screen from
your face is about the length of your
arm, so sit at a relaxed state and
stretch out your arm. If your finger
lightly touches your screen, it's at the
perfect distance and will help reduce
the strain on your eyes.

So distance it out and play safe!
Enjoy while you work at home.
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The Green Talents
invites applications
from pioneering sci-

entist. This is an opportu-
nity to showcase the
research to the broader
public, exchange with out-
standing experts, and lay
the foundation for long-
lasting collaborations with
German research institu-
tions.

Eligibility: Are master
students, PhD students,
postdocs, as well as young
professionals, with no more
than three years of profes-
sional work experience
(excluding professional
work experiences gained
within the scope of an aca-
demic degree) and a strong
focus on sustainable devel-
opment. Applicants must
prove excellent command
of English and above-aver-
age grades. 

Only applications from
non-German citizens or
residents can be consid-
ered. 

For more information
please refer to www.green-
talents.de where both the
competition flyer as well as
the award trailer are acces-
sible and follow us on
Twitterand LinkedIn.

Application deadline:
The last date to apply is

May 19, 2020, 2 pm.
The University of

Liverpool is awarding
International College
Excellence Scholarship.

Eligible countries:
Non-EU

Eligibility:
Undergraduate degree pro-
gram in any field offered by
the university. Must be
liable to pay full tuition fees
at the overseas rate. Must
be starting a new non-clini-
cal undergraduate pro-
gramme in academic year
2020/21. 

Must have achieved
75% or above in the UoLIC
Foundation Certificate.
Attach pre-qualification
degree, copies of academic
transcripts and award, a
statement, a copy of pass-
port. 

Admission require-
ments: Entry requirements
vary from course to course.

Language require-
ment: Students whose first
language is not English
must have an international-
ly recognised English lan-
guage qualification. For an
undergraduate course, the
university requires IELTS.

How to apply: There is
no need to apply separately
as you will be considered
for this application after
successfully being enrolled
in an applicable pro-
gramme.

Aplication deadline:
The last date to apply is
June 30, 2020.
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Virat Kohli’s natural talent
makes him a cricketing

equivalent of Roger Federer
while Steve Smith’s mental for-
titude matches that of Rafael
Nadal, said South African
swashbuckler AB de Villiers
comparing the two contempo-
rary greats.

In an Instagram chat with
former Zimbabwe seamer
Pommie Mbangwa, de Villiers
spoke about the two batsmen,
who are easily the game’s
biggest crowd-pullers right
now.

“It’s a difficult one, but
Virat is definitely the more nat-

ural ball-striker, there’s no
doubt about that,” de Villiers
said during his interaction on
Sports Hurricane.

“In tennis terms, I’d say he’s
more like a (Roger) Federer
whereas Smith is like a (Rafael)
Nadal. Smith is mentally very
strong and figures out a way of
scoring runs — he doesn’t look
natural, but he ends up writing
records and doing amazing
things at the crease.

“I think mentally, Smith is
one of the best I have ever seen.
Virat has also scored runs all
over the world and won games
under pressure,” de
Villiers,himself a modern day
great, said.

De Villiers also felt that
when it comes to chasing,
Kohli is a shade ahead of
Tendulkar.

“Sachin is a role model for
both of us (him and Kohli).
The way he stood out in his era,
the things he achieved and with
the grace he did all that is a
great example for everyone,” de
Villiers said.

“And I think Virat will
also say that he set the stan-
dards for us to follow.

“But personally, in a chase,
I’d say Virat is the best I’ve seen
in my life. Sachin was amazing
in all formats and all situations,
but Virat comes out on top
while chasing.”
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Chennai Super Kings have reject-
ed the idea of an IPL with only

Indian players in the near future, dif-
fering with Rajasthan Royals, the
franchise which is keen on the option
given the circumstances caused by the
Covid-19 pandemic.

The IPL, which is indefinitely
postponed, can be held in the
September-October window if the
scheduled T20 World Cup in
Australia doesn’t take place.

“CSK is not keen to do an IPL
with only Indian players. That way it
would be playing another Syed
Mushtaq Ali Trophy (domestic T20
competition). The franchise has not
been in touch with the BCCI of late
as the situation is worsening,” a CSK
source said.

“Let’s hope we can have the IPL
later this year,” he added.

CSK are three-time IPL champi-
ons, making them the second most
successful team in the event’s histo-
ry after Mumbai Indians, who have
won the tournament four times.

The BCCI is also very keen to
stage the IPL but with Covid-19 cases
continuing to rise in India, the board
and IPL team officials see little point
in discussing when the event can be
held.

“There has been no discussion
with the BCCI ever since it postponed
the IPL. There is no point in dis-
cussing also as things are unlikely to
be okay anytime soon,” the CSK
source said.

“We expect the BCCI to take the
best possible decision when the time
comes,” he added.

�����-786D4:27

Their scheduled
International tours

unlikely to go ahead due to
coronavirus pandemic, the
cricket boards of Australia
and New Zealand are explor-
ing the possibility of creating
a constant stream of match-
es between the two neigh-
bouring nations.

With the two
Governments planning to
open up a corridor to allow
a quarantine-free travel, New
Zealand Cricket chief exec-
utive David White discussed
the possibility with his
Cricket Australia counterpart
Kevin Roberts.

“I’ve talked to Kevin
Roberts about that. A
Tasman bubble would be
terrific if it did eventuate,”
White told Sydney Morning

Herald.
“...It would present some

opportunities going forward.
But I think the key is to keep
an open mind and be flexi-
ble so if opportunities do
arise we can take them.

“We haven’t talked
specifics really. What we
have talked about is concep-
tually the possibility of play-
ing each other and that’s
where we are at the moment.”

With the 13th IPL sus-

pended indefinitely, the Test
tour of Bangladesh aban-
doned and a limited-overs
tour of England in July also
likely to be called off,
Australia will be without
any cricket action this win-
ter. There are also doubts
over the T20 World Cup
scheduled to be held in
October-November in
Australia.

New Zealand’s home
international summer is also
uncertain with Pakistan and
West Indies scheduled to
tour for Tests and Sri Lanka
in the shorter form.

Australia and New
Zealand were locked in a
three-game men’s ODI series
in March when it was called
off due to the coronavirus
outbreak after the first game
was played behind closed
doors at the SCG.
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Four-time Formula One world
champion Sebastian Vettel

on Tuesday said he would leave
Ferrari at the end of the season,
saying there was no “common
desire” to work together any
more.

No replacement was named
for the German, who dominat-
ed F1 with Red Bull before
switching to the Italian marque
in 2015. He said his departure
was a “joint decision”.

“My relationship with
Scuderia Ferrari will finish at the
end of 2020,” the 32-year-old
said in a statement from Ferrari.

“In order to get the best pos-
sible results in this sport, it’s vital
for all parties to work in perfect
harmony.

“The team and I have
realised that there is no
longer a common desire to
stay together beyond the
end of this season.”

Vettel, who has
won 14 races with
Ferrari and 53 over-
all in his career, said
financial consider-
ations played no
role in his deci-
sion. He said he
would “reflect on
what really matters
when it comes to my
future”.

Yet it has been widely
reported that Ferrari had offered
him only a one-year contract
extension at a significantly
reduced salary.

His departure will spark
intense speculation about his
replacement, with reigning
world champion Lewis
Hamilton among the drivers
previously linked with Ferrari.
The Briton has indicated how-
ever he will be staying at
Mercedes.

Team principal Mattia
Binotto said Vettel’s departure
was “a decision taken jointly by
ourselves and Sebastian, one
which both parties feel is for the
best”. 

Other names tipped to take
over from Vettel are McLaren
driver Carlos Sainz and Renault’s

Daniel Ricciardo while
Antonio Giovinazzi would
be a popular home choice for
the Italian team’s legion of

fans. Vettel had been under
pressure from the strong

performance of
Ferrari teammate
Charles Leclerc in the
2019 season. Leclerc
said: “It’s been a huge
honour for me to be

your team mate. 
“I’ve never learnt so

much as I did with you as
my team-mate. Thank
you for everything Seb.”
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The postponed FIFA U-17
Women’s World Cup in India
was on Tuesday rescheduled to

next year from February 17 to March
7 after the world body made a “thor-
ough assessment” of the situation
arising out of the Covid-19 pandem-
ic.

The tournament was originally
scheduled to be held from November
2 to 21 this year but was postponed
last month due to the coronavirus
outbreak.

FIFA announced that the tourna-
ment will keep its original eligibili-
ty criteria and allow “players born on
or after January 1, 2003 and on or
before December 31, 2005” to com-
pete.

“Following a thorough assess-
ment of the impact of the Covid-19
pandemic and the subsequent recom-
mendations made by the FIFA-
Confederations Covid-19 Working
Group, the Bureau of the FIFA
Council has taken the decision to
confirm the proposed new tourna-
ment dates, subject to further mon-
itoring,” the FIFA said in a statement.

The tournament will be held at
five venues in the country — Kolkata,
Guwahati, Bhubaneswar, Ahmedabad
and Navi Mumbai — and competed
among 16 teams, with hosts India
being automatic qualifiers in what
will be the country’s maiden appear-

ance in the U-17 Women’s World
Cup.

Promptly reacting to the devel-
opment, Sports Minister Kiren Rijiju
assured full cooperation and support
to the tournament.

“I assure full cooperation and
support to make it a grand success,”
Rijiju tweeted.

The All India Football Federation
(AIFF) president Praful Patel, under

whose leadership the country suc-
cessfully hosted the men’s U-17
World Cup in 2017, promised an
encore.

“Delighted to share the new
dates for the U17WWC, which will
now be held between Feb 17 to Mar
7, 2021. I would like to thank all our
stakeholders for their continuous
support over this period. AIFF &
LOC remain committed to deliver-

ing a historic tournament,” Patel
tweeted.

The Local Organising Committee
(LOC) welcomed the decision and
assured full preparedness.

“The dates were confirmed after
taking into account the time needed
to complete the UEFA, CONCACAF,
CAF, OFC, and CONMEBOL qual-
ification tournaments as well as the
best possible conditions in the coun-

try to host a successful FIFA U-17
Women’s World Cup,” the LOC said.

Before the tournament was post-
poned, the only qualifying event
that could be held was for Asia from
which Japan and North Korea made
the cut.

Five remaining qualifying events —
that of Africa, Europe, Oceania, South
America, and Central, North America
and Caribbean — saw a halt due to the
ongoing global health crisis.

The LOC stated, “We are now
looking ahead and hoping to host a
wonderful tournament that will give
women’s football in India, the perfect
platform to grow and develop.

“All the host cities have put in a lot
of effort and commitment so far, and
we are happy that the new dates will
allow them to make up for the lost time
and provide momentum going for-
ward.

The official schedule of the tour-
nament was announced in February,
and Navi Mumbai was to host the final.

“All the stakeholders, including the
Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports,
have been supportive of the decision
keeping in mind the health, safety and
security of everyone involved, especial-
ly the teams and fans,” the LOC stat-
ed.

“The LOC will continue to work
together with FIFA, and we remain
fully committed to hosting a memo-
rable and successful tournament,” the
organising committee added. 
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Former Liverpool star
Emre Can and Belgian

international Axel Witsel
will miss Borussia
Dortmund’s derby with
Schalke 04 on Saturday as
German football makes a
tentative return.

As with all other fix-

tures in the rest of the
Bundesliga season, it will
be played behind closed
doors with the players
quarantined for a week
before kick-off.

Witsel and German
central midfielder Can,
who spent four years at
Liverpool and recently
joined Dortmund on loan

from Juventus, both
picked up injuries in
training after the long
lay-off.

Dortmund have
played two training
matches without the
injured pair as they pre-
pare for the first Ruhr
derby in its 95-year histo-
ry without a crowd.

“We are used to play-
ing at home in front of
82,000,” Dortmund coach
Lucien Favre told the Bild
daily.

“To prepare mentally
now to play without being
cheered and without
being pushed by the
atmosphere is an extreme
challenge.”
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Mahendra Singh Dhoni has
hardly lost his temper dur-

ing his decade and a half long
illustrious career but there have
been a few exceptions when
Captain Cool has let it rip, recall
his former India teammates
Gautam Gambhir and Irfan
Pathan.

Recently, India spinner
Kuldeep Yadav had revealed
that he was mortally scared
when Dhoni, by his own admis-
sion, had lost his cool for the first
time in 20 years.

And the left-arm chinaman
bowler was at the receiving end
when he did not adhere to
Dhoni’s instructions while bowl-
ing during an ODI against Sri
Lanka in 2017.

The 38-year-old Gambhir,
who played 58 Tests and 147
ODIs for India, revealed that on
couple of occasions he saw the
veteran wicket-keeper batsman
lose his cool.

“People say that they have
never seen him (Dhoni) lose his
cool, but I have on a couple of
times. It was during the 2007
World Cup and in other World
Cups, when we haven’t done
well,” Gambhir said on Star
Sports show Cricket Connected.

But in the same vein
Gambhir also said that Dhoni
was a human and was bound to
react as well.

“He’s human and he’s bound
to react as well. It’s absolutely fair
enough to do that. Even at CSK,
if there’s a misfield or if some-
one has dropped a catch….,”
added Gambhir.

Gambhir, who was often
known to lose his cool, said that

Dhoni was cooler than him.
“Yes, he’s cool, he’s probably

much cooler than the rest of the
other captains. Much cooler
than me for sure!,” said Gambhir,
who also played under Dhoni.

Former Australia speedster
Brett Lee agreed with Gambhir
and said: “We want entertainers,
we want people to do that and
MS Dhoni is an entertainer.”

“He never steps over the
boundary. If he does, it’s very
rare. But we are all human as
Gautam Gambhir said.”

In the IPL, the likes of
Ravindra Jadeja and Deepak
Chahar all have faced Dhoni’s
wrath at some point or the
other.

In 2019, Chahar bowled
consecutive no-balls against
Kings XI Punjab in the 19th over
of the chase and Dhoni was furi-
ous. The young pacer learned
quickly and bowled Chennai
Super Kings to victory.

The 35-year-old Pathan,
who also played with Dhoni,
recalled an instance from 2006-
07 when the Jharkhand dash-
er lost his temper during
warm-up and reported late for
practice.

“It was in 2006-07. During
the warm-up, we had a game
where the right-handed bats-
man would bat with the left-
hand and vice-versa. After we
finished the warm-up, we used
to get into our practice.

“So, during the warm-ups,
there were 2 teams. Once MS
Dhoni was given out which he
didn’t think he was. He threw
his bat and made a dash to the
dressing room and came late
for the practice. So, he does get
angry,” said Pathan. 
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With his short run-up,
Jasprit Bumrah

makes it extremely difficult
for batsmen to measure
his pace but the Indian pac-
ers’ body may not hold for
long because of that
approach, reckons West
Indies’ fast bowling great
Michael Holding.

Holding, who complet-
ed the famous West Indies’
pace quartet along with
Malcolm Marshall, Joel
Garner and Andy
Roberts, said Bumrah’s
ability to hit the deck
hard with short run up
is unique.

“Bumrah hits
the deck hard
and that cre-
ates more
p r o b l e m .
And espe-
cially with
that short
run, it is diffi-
cult for bats-
men to formu-
late in the their
minds the pace
at which that
ball is coming,”
Holding said on
the Sony Ten Pit

Stop show aired on chan-
nel’s Facebook page.

“People talk about
bowlers who hit the deck
hard and bowlers who just
skid off the surface.
Malcolm Marshal, for
instance, great fast bowler,
he skidded the ball off the
surface, more than hitting
the deck.”

It may be an advantage
for Bumrah but it also has
a drawback, the 68-year-old

felt.
“My problem

with Bumrah and I
mentioned it to him,
when last time I saw
him in England, is
how long that body
will hold up with

that short run
and the
amount of
effort he has
to put into in
his bowling,
it is a human

body. It is not
a machine,”

said Holding.
B u m r a h

had to be on side-
lines for four
months last year
due to stress
fracture in his

lower back and made a
return to competitive crick-
et only in January this year
when India competed
against Sri Lanka.

Holding said both
Bumrah and Mohammed
Shami are India’s special
fast bowling talent and it’s
“not just because of the
pace” they generate.

“It is important to have
pace, but you have got to
have control as well and
both of these guys have
control. Shami is not very
tall, is not extremely quick,
but is quick enough. And
he has the control and he
moves the ball around a
bit,” the Kingston-born leg-
end observed.

“You don’t find Shami
spraying the ball all over
the place. When you spray
the ball all over the place,
batsmen get relief, watching
those balls go away. If you
are constantly (bowling)
in the right areas, attacking
these batsmen, it creates
more and more pressure
and they are more liable to
make mistakes. So that is
Shami’s real strength,” elab-
orated Holding, who
picked 249 wickets from 60
Tests. 
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Australian opener David
Warner says he is feeling fit-

ter than ever despite missing
two of the last three years of
cricket and making it to the
2023 ODI World Cup remains
his “ultimate goal”.

“In the last three years I’ll
have had almost two years off,
depending on when we play
cricket again,” Warner, who lost
12 months due to a ban for ball
tampering in 2018, was quoted
as cricket.Com.Au.

“The longevity in your body
helps. The get ups of training
and playing gets harder as you
get older but I haven’t felt any fit-
ter in my career than I do now.

“As the legs get older time
will tell. At the moment I’m feel-
ing as fit as a fiddle and if I can
keep running between wickets
as well as I have done, who
knows. That (2023 ODI) World
Cup is the ultimate goal.”

The 33-year-old said next

year’s T20 World Cup in India
might be a good time to step
away from the shortest format
to allow selectors include young
blood in the team.

“There’s back-to-back
Twenty20 World Cups, and I
started my career with
Twenty20 cricket, and I think it’s
important we’ve got younger
kids coming through and they
get a sniff and a chance of play-
ing at this level as well.

“We’re seeing a lot of guys
and talent coming through
Australian cricket (and) I think
it’s important we’re leaving those
opportunities open there.

“At that stage you will prob-
ably get two spots open up in
the team with me and Finchy
(Aaron Finch). He wants to go
to that World Cup in three years’
time as well, so there’s going to
be a few spots available after
that.”

There were reports that a
window might be created for
Australia’s international stars
to play in the Big Bash League.

Warner, who hasn’t played
a BBL game in last seven years,
said he will take a call on
whether to return to the domes-
tic league depending on how the
summer schedule pans out.

“All my decisions are based
around how much playing and
touring I’m doing in the sum-
mer,” said Warner, who last
played a Big Bash game between
the third and fourth Ashes
Tests in the 2013-14 summer.

“It would be easy to sit here
now and say ‘Yes, I’d like to play’
but I have to see what is happen-
ing at the end of the year. I’ll
have to have a hard think about
it depending on the schedule.”
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Former all-rounder Yuvraj Singh
on Tuesday questioned India bat-

ting coach Vikram Rathour’s abili-
ty to guide Indian cricketers in the
T20 format.

Rathour had replaced Sanjay
Bangar as the batting coach last year.

“He (Rathour) is my friend ...
Do you think he can help players of
this T20 generation? Has he played
cricket at the level to help them?”
Yuvraj, who was part of the 2007
World T20 and 2011 World Cup
winning teams, said during an
Instagram session.

Rathour played six Tests and
seven ODIs for India between 1996
and  1997.

Yuvraj said a player should be
dealt with on the basis of his person-
ality. 

“If I was coach I’ll tell goodnight
to (Jasprit) Bumrah at 9pm and take

Hardik (Pandya) out for a drink at
10pm ... That’s how you deal with
different personalities.”

Yuvraj, who had retired from
international cricket last year, also

took a veiled dig at India chief coach
Ravi Shastri.

“The current guys have no one
to talk to and take advice,” he said.

Asked if it is not Shastri’s job to
guide the players, Yuvraj said: “I
don’t know if Ravi is doing it but
maybe he has others things in his
hand.

“Anyway, you can’t tell everyone
just ‘go out and play your game,
express yourself ’, this approach may
work with someone like Sehwag ...
But this will never work with Pujara
... So these things the coaching staff
need to realise.”

The 38-year-old also tipped
Hardik Pandya to break his fastest
T20 fifty record.

“Hardik Pandya could be the
guy who breaks my record of fastest
T20 fifty ... He has all the making of
being a great all-rounder ... But then
again you need to have someone to
guide him in the team.”
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